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 1                       BEFORE THE

 2              ILLINOIS COMMERCE COMMISSION

 3          PUBLIC UTILITIES REGULAR OPEN MEETING

 4               Thursday, February 3, 2022

 5                    Chicago, Illinois

 6

 7

 8       Met pursuant to notice via videoconference at

 9 11:30 a.m. at 160 North LaSalle Street, Chicago,

10 Illinois.

11

12 PRESENT:

13      CARRIE ZALEWSKI, Chairwoman
      (via Chicago office)

14      D. ETHAN KIMBREL, Commissioner
      (via Chicago office)

15      MARIA S. BOCANEGRA, Commissioner
      (via videoconference)

16      MICHAEL T. CARRIGAN, Commissioner
      (via videoconference)

17      ANN MCCABE, Commissioner
      (via Chicago office)

18

19

20

21 BRIDGES COURT REPORTING
BY: Gabrielle Rogers

22 Digital Court Reporter
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 1       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Under the Open Meetings Act, I

 2 call the February 3, 2022 Regular Open Meeting to

 3 order.  Consistent with Section 7(e) of the Open

 4 Meetings Act, a fully in-person meeting is not prudent

 5 at this time due to Winter Storm Landon and

 6 Governor J.B. Pritzker's Disaster Proclamation.  So we

 7 are proceeding pursuant to Section 7(e).

 8                 I checked that we have all five

 9 commissioners present, so we have a quorum.  And

10 speaking of five commissioners, I would like to take a

11 minute to recognize and welcome our newest

12 commissioner, who is a familiar face to all, Ann

13 McCabe.

14                 Effective February 1, Governor J.B.

15 Pritzker appointed Commissioner McCabe to a five-year

16 term on the ICC.  And Commissioner McCabe has over 25

17 years of energy and environmental policy and regulatory

18 experience in the public, private, and nonprofit

19 sectors before joining the Commission.

20 Commissioner McCabe most recently served as the U.S.

21 Program Director and Principal of the Regulatory

22 Assistance Project.  She also previously served on the



 Regular Open Meeting - Public Utilities Agenda ICC Regular Open Meeting on 2/3

Bridges Court Reporting Page: 3

 1 Commission from March of 2012 to January of 2017.  She

 2 brings decades of regulatory experience, including your

 3 time at Ann McCabe and Associates, where she advised

 4 trade associations and nonprofits on energy and

 5 environmental policies and regulations.  I want to

 6 extend a warm welcome to Commissioner McCabe and to say

 7 how excited I am to have her on the Commission,

 8 especially at this incredibly pivotable time as we

 9 implement the Clean and Equitable Jobs Act.

10 Commissioner McCabe welcome to the Commission.

11       COMMISSIONER MCCABE:  Thank you.  It's great to

12 return to the ICC for the third time.  My first time

13 was as a Commissioner's Assistant when Phil O'Connor

14 and Meg Bushnell were the chairs.  It was prior to

15 restructuring.  So the big issue was whether the

16 nuclear plants were used and useful.  In my first term

17 as a Commissioner, I implemented the Energy

18 Infrastructure Monetization Act that created formula

19 rates.  Now the Commission is implementing CEJA.  It's

20 an important time in the state's energy transition.  I

21 look forward to assisting with this work.

22       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Thank you.  So moving on to our
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 1 agenda then.  We have no requests to speak.

 2                 Moving on to our Public Utilities

 3 Agenda.  There are edits to the January 5, 2022 Regular

 4 Open Meeting Minutes and no edits to the January 13,

 5 2022 Special Open Meeting Minutes.  If you are in favor

 6 of approving the minutes as edited, please say "Aye,"

 7 and if opposed, "Nay." Commissioner Bocanegra?

 8       COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Aye.

 9       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Carrigan?

10       COMMISSIONER CARRIGAN:  Aye.

11       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Kimbrel?

12       COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Aye.

13       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner McCabe?

14       COMMISSIONER MCCABE:  Aye.

15       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  I vote "Aye."  The five ayes

16 have it, and the minutes are approved.

17                 Under our Electric Items.  Item E-1

18 concerns the initiation of Ameren's, ComEd's and

19 MidAmerican's reconciliation of revenues collected

20 under their respective Power Procurement Riders from

21 June 1, of 2020 through May 31, of 2021.  The order

22 commences the annual reconciliation proceedings
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 1 pursuant to the tariff language in each Power

 2 Procurement Rider.  If you are in favor of approving

 3 the order, please say "Aye," and if opposed say, "Nay."

 4 Commissioner Bocanegra?

 5       COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Aye.

 6       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Carrigan?

 7       COMMISSIONER CARRIGAN:  Aye.

 8       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Kimbrel?

 9       COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Aye.

10       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner McCabe?

11       COMMISSIONER MCCABE:  Aye.

12       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  I vote "Aye."  The five ayes

13 have it, and the order is approved.

14                 Item E-2 concerns the initiation of

15 Ameren's reconciliation of revenues collected under

16 Hazardous Materials Adjustment Clause Rider for the

17 calendar year of 2021.  The order commences the annual

18 reconciliation proceedings under the Rider.  If you are

19 in favor of approving the order, please say "Aye," and

20 if opposed say, "Nay." Commissioner Bocanegra?

21       COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Aye.

22       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Carrigan?
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 1       COMMISSIONER CARRIGAN:  Aye.

 2       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Kimbrel?

 3       COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Aye.

 4       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner McCabe?

 5       COMMISSIONER MCCABE:  Aye.

 6       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  I vote "Aye."  The five ayes

 7 have it and the order is approved.

 8                 Item E-3 concerns the initiation of

 9 MidAmerican's reconciliation of revenues collected

10 under the Energy Efficiency and Cost Recovery

11 Adjustment Rider for the 2018 calendar year.  The order

12 commences the annual reconciliation proceedings under

13 the Rider.  If you are in favor of approving the order,

14 please say "Aye," and if opposed say, "Nay."

15 Commissioner Bocanegra?

16       COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Aye.

17       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Carrigan?

18       COMMISSIONER CARRIGAN:  Aye.

19       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Kimbrel?

20       COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Aye.

21       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner McCabe?

22       COMMISSIONER MCCABE:  Aye.
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 1       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  I vote "Aye." The five ayes have

 2 it, and the order is approved.

 3                 Item E-4 concerns the initiation of

 4 citation proceedings against Alpha Gas and Electric and

 5 ARES for failure to offer net metering to its

 6 customers.  The order initiates the proceeding, directs

 7 Alfa to appear and show cause why penalties should not

 8 be imposed for its failure to offer net metering, and

 9 directs Alfa to offer net metering and post application

10 proceedings on its website within 30 days.  If you're

11 in favor of approving the order, say "Aye," and if

12 opposed, "Nay." Commissioner Bocanegra?

13       COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Aye.

14       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Carrigan?

15       COMMISSIONER CARRIGAN:  Aye.

16       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Kimbrel?

17       COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Aye.

18       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner McCabe?

19       COMMISSIONER MCCABE:  Aye.

20       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  I vote "Aye." The five ayes have

21 it, and the order is approved.

22                 Item E-5 concerns Ameren's
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 1 reconciliation of revenues collected under its Power

 2 Procurement Riders for the period of June 1, 2019,

 3 through May 31, of 2020.  The order approves the

 4 reconciliation as set in the appendix to the order,

 5 finding that the costs during the reconciliation period

 6 were prudently incurred.  If you are in favor of the

 7 order, say "Aye," and if opposed say, "Nay."

 8 Commissioner Bocanegra?

 9       COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Aye.

10       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Carrigan?

11       COMMISSIONER CARRIGAN:  Aye.

12       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Kimbrel?

13       COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Aye.

14       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner McCabe?

15       COMMISSIONER MCCABE:  Aye.

16       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  I vote "Aye." The five ayes have

17 it, and the order is approved.

18                 Item E-6 concerns Ameren's request to

19 reconcile revenues under its Rider Clean Energy

20 Assistance Charge for the period of June 1, of 2019

21 through May 31, of 2020.  The order approves a

22 reconciliation as set in the appendix to the order,
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 1 finding that the costs during the reconciliation period

 2 were prudently incurred.  If you are in favor of

 3 approving the order, say "Aye," and if opposed say,

 4 "Nay." Commissioner Bocanegra?

 5       COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Aye.

 6       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Carrigan?

 7       COMMISSIONER CARRIGAN:  Aye.

 8       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Kimbrel?

 9       COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Aye.

10       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner McCabe?

11       COMMISSIONER MCCABE:  Aye.

12       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  I vote "Aye." The five ayes have

13 it, and the order is approved.

14                 E-7 concerns Switch Energy's motion to

15 withdraw its petition for confidential treatment of an

16 annual report.  The order grants the motion.  If you

17 are in favor of approving the order, say "Aye," and if

18 opposed say, "Nay." Commissioner Bocanegra?

19       COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Aye.

20       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Carrigan?

21       COMMISSIONER CARRIGAN:  Aye.

22       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Kimbrel?
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 1       COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Aye.

 2       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner McCabe?

 3       COMMISSIONER MCCABE:  Aye.

 4       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  I vote "Aye." The five ayes have

 5 it, and the order is approved.

 6                 Item E-8 concerns Mpower Energy's

 7 request for confidential treatment of information in

 8 the petitioner's reports.  The order grants the

 9 protection, finding that the information is highly

10 proprietary and confidential.  If you are in favor of

11 approving the order, say "Aye," and if opposed say,

12 "Nay." Commissioner Bocanegra?

13       COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Aye.

14       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Carrigan?

15       COMMISSIONER CARRIGAN:  Aye.

16       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Kimbrel?

17       COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Aye.

18       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner McCabe?

19       COMMISSIONER MCCABE:  Aye.

20       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  I vote "Aye." The five ayes have

21 it, and the order is approved.

22                 Items E-9 through E-12 concern
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 1 applications for certifications to install distributed

 2 generation facilities in Illinois.  The order grants

 3 these certificates, finding that the applicants meet

 4 the requirements.  Are there any objections to

 5 considering these items together?

 6                 (No verbal response.)

 7       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Hearing none, if you are in

 8 favor of approving the orders, say "Aye," and if

 9 opposed, "Nay."  Commissioner Bocanegra?

10       COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Aye.

11       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Carrigan?

12       COMMISSIONER CARRIGAN:  Aye.

13       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Kimbrel?

14       COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Aye.

15       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner McCabe?

16       COMMISSIONER MCCABE:  Aye.

17       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  I vote "Aye." The five ayes have

18 it, and the orders are approved.

19                 Item E-13 concerns ComEd's filing to

20 create a Rider Solar Paired with Storage Rebate to

21 comply with Public Act 102-0662.  The order approves

22 the tariff with modifications indicated in the order.
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 1 We have substantive edits to the order.  The edits

 2 remove the proposed 5000-kilowatt cap for eligible

 3 solar facilities, remove the restriction that limits

 4 the rebate to costs for only ComEd installed facilities

 5 and infrastructure as suggested in Staff's Exception

 6 Number 2, and make another minor non-substantive

 7 correction related to FERC charges.  I move the

 8 proposed edits.  Is there a second?

 9       COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Second.

10       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  A second from Commissioner

11 Kimbrel.  Any discussion?

12       COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Chair Zalewski, this is

13 Commissioner Bocanegra.  If I may, I have just a couple

14 of remarks.

15       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Sure. Go ahead, Commissioner.

16       COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Thank you.  I would like

17 to say, I agree with all of the edits and outcomes

18 except for one, so hence, the requirement for my nay

19 vote today.  So I disagree with how the order is

20 distinguishing between ordinary and incremental

21 interconnection costs.  I believe the proper

22 interpretation of statute should use the plain and
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 1 ordinary meaning of the term interconnection

 2 facilities, which to me doesn't differentiate between

 3 ordinary and incremental.  And so without any clearly

 4 defined legislative history or intent that would

 5 suggest an alternative interpretation of that language

 6 as the order currently articulates.  I would just make

 7 that note.  And I also think it's clear that using the

 8 plain and ordinary interpretation of the statute, any

 9 and all costs are subject to rebates for those

10 projects, paring storage and wanting to enable

11 participation in the frequency regulation market.

12 Further, I don't know that the order appropriately

13 reconciles the language found in 107b-5 requiring that

14 both previously incurred and future costs of installing

15 interconnection facilities be rebated.  And finally, I

16 would just say I remained a little bit concerned that

17 the edits as proposed don't go far enough in

18 eliminating the incremental language that currently is

19 in the tariff language itself.  So I believe that this

20 interpretation is in line with Illinois recent

21 legislative energy and economic development policy, and

22 this interpretation would help increase and encourage
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 1 distributed generation, increase renewables and

 2 increased clean fuel sources.  And so for those

 3 reasons, I will be having to vote nay.  Thank you.

 4       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Thank you.  Any other comments?

 5                 (No verbal response.)

 6       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Okay.  So I'm calling a vote on

 7 the edits to the order.  If you are in favor of

 8 approving the edits, please say "Aye," and if opposed,

 9 "Nay." Commissioner Bocanegra?

10       COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Nay.

11       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Carrigan?

12       COMMISSIONER CARRIGAN:  Aye.

13       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Kimbrel?

14       COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Aye.

15       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner McCabe?

16       COMMISSIONER MCCABE:  Aye.

17       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  I vote "Aye." The four ayes have

18 it, and the edits to the order are approved.

19                 So now we will vote on the order as

20 edited.  If you are in favor of approving the order as

21 edited, say "Aye," and if opposed, "Nay." Commissioner

22 Bocanegra?
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 1       COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Nay.

 2       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Carrigan?

 3       COMMISSIONER CARRIGAN:  Aye.

 4       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Kimbrel?

 5       COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Aye.

 6       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner McCabe?

 7       COMMISSIONER MCCABE:  Aye.

 8       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  I vote "Aye." The four ayes have

 9 it, and the edited order is approved.

10                 Item E-14 concerns ComEd's filing to

11 create Rider Delivery Service Pricing Reconciliation to

12 comply with Public Act 1022-0662.  The tariff sets

13 forth a methodology for ComEd to begin transitioning

14 away from formula rates to a new multiyear rate plan or

15 a general rate case and rates that will take effect

16 under a multiyear plan.  The order approves the tariff,

17 finding that the Rider is consistent with the Public

18 Utilities Act and with the tariff and Ameren's Rider

19 Modernization Action Plan Reconciliation, which was

20 approved by the Commission in Docket No. 20-046 --

21 excuse me, 0426.  If you are in favor of approving the

22 order, please say "Aye," and if opposed, "Nay."
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 1 Commissioner Bocanegra?

 2       COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Aye.

 3       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Carrigan?

 4       COMMISSIONER CARRIGAN:  Aye.

 5       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Kimbrel?

 6       COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Aye.

 7       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner McCabe?

 8       COMMISSIONER MCCABE:  Aye.

 9       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  I vote "Aye." So the five ayes

10 have it, and the order is approved.

11                 Item E-15 concerns an application for a

12 license to operate as a retail electric agent, broker,

13 and consultant in Illinois.  The order grants the

14 license finding that the applicant meets the

15 requirements.  If you are in favor of approving the

16 order, say "Aye," and if opposed, "Nay." Commissioner

17 Bocanegra?

18       COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Aye.

19       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Carrigan?

20       COMMISSIONER CARRIGAN:  Aye.

21       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Kimbrel?

22       COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Aye.
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 1       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner McCabe?

 2       COMMISSIONER MCCABE:  Aye.

 3       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  I vote "Aye." The five ayes have

 4 it, and the order is approved.

 5                 Item E-16 concerns Mulligan Solar's

 6 petition for approval of Amendment 2 and

 7 counterexecution of existing agreements with ComEd,

 8 Ameren, and MidAmerican that will extend the dates for

 9 delivery of wrecks under the agreements.  The order

10 grants Mulligan's petition approving the amendments.

11 The order also directs the utilities to countersign the

12 amendments with Mulligan.  If you are in favor of

13 approving the order, please say "Aye," and if opposed,

14 "Nay." Commissioner Bocanegra?

15       COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Aye.

16       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Carrigan?

17       COMMISSIONER CARRIGAN:  Aye.

18       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Kimbrel?

19       COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Aye.

20       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner McCabe?

21       COMMISSIONER MCCABE:  Aye.

22       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  I vote "Aye." The five ayes have
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 1 it, and the order is approved.

 2                 Items E-17 through E-22 concern

 3 applications for certifications to install energy

 4 efficiency measures in Illinois.  The orders grant the

 5 certificates, finding that the applicants meet the

 6 requirements.  Are there any objections to considering

 7 these items together?

 8                 (No verbal response.)

 9       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Hearing none.  If in favor of

10 approving the orders, please say "Aye," and if opposed,

11 "Nay." Commissioner Bocanegra?

12       COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Aye.

13       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Carrigan?

14       COMMISSIONER CARRIGAN:  Aye.

15       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Kimbrel?

16       COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Aye.

17       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner McCabe?

18       COMMISSIONER MCCABE:  Aye.

19       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  I vote "Aye."  The five ayes

20 have it, and the order is approved.

21                 Under our Gas Items.  Items G-1 and G-2

22 concern approval of agreed penalties against the City
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 1 of Pittsfield and Ameren Illinois for violations of

 2 various gas safety and operational requirements.  The

 3 orders approved proposed penalties and corrective

 4 actions, including a $130,000 penalty for Pittsfield

 5 and a $418,000 penalty for Ameren.  Are there any

 6 objections to considering these items together?

 7                 (No verbal response.)

 8       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Hearing none.  If you are in

 9 favor of approving the orders, please say "Aye," and if

10 opposed, "Nay." Commissioner Bocanegra?

11       COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Aye.

12       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Carrigan?

13       COMMISSIONER CARRIGAN:  Aye.

14       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Kimbrel?

15       COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Aye.

16       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner McCabe?

17       COMMISSIONER MCCABE:  Aye.

18       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  I vote "Aye."  The five ayes

19 have it, and the orders are approved.

20                 Item G-3 concerns Nicor's request to

21 reconcile revenues under its Coal Tar Riders for the

22 2020 calendar year.  The order approves a
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 1 reconciliation as set in the appendix to the order,

 2 finding that the costs during the reconciliation period

 3 were prudently incurred.  If you are in favor of

 4 approving the order, please say "Aye," and if opposed,

 5 "Nay." Commissioner Bocanegra?

 6       COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Aye.

 7       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Carrigan?

 8       COMMISSIONER CARRIGAN:  Aye.

 9       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Kimbrel?

10       COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Aye.

11       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner McCabe?

12       COMMISSIONER MCCABE:  Aye.

13       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  I vote "Aye."  The five ayes

14 have it, and the order is approved.

15                 Item G-4 concerns a consolidated docket

16 for reconciliation of revenues by North Shore and

17 Peoples for their respective Rider Invested Capital Tax

18 Adjustment for the period of May 1, of 2020 through

19 April 30, of 2021.  The order approves the

20 reconciliations as set in the appendix.  If you are in

21 favor of approving the order, say "Aye," and if

22 opposed, "Nay." Commissioner Bocanegra?
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 1       COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Aye.

 2       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Carrigan?

 3       COMMISSIONER CARRIGAN:  Aye.

 4       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Kimbrel?

 5       COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Aye.

 6       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner McCabe?

 7       COMMISSIONER MCCABE:  Aye.

 8       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  I vote "Aye."  The five ayes

 9 have it, and the order is approved.

10                 G-5 concerns Ameren's petition for a

11 certificate of public convenience and necessity to

12 provide national gas service to the Village of Sims in

13 Wayne County, Illinois.  The order grants the

14 certificate, finding that the issuance will promote

15 public convenience and necessity and that Ameren has

16 met the statutory requirements.  The order also

17 approves the asset purchase agreement between the

18 Village of Sims and Ameren.  If you are in favor of

19 approving the order, please say "Aye," and if opposed,

20 "Nay." Commissioner Bocanegra?

21       COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Aye.

22       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Carrigan?
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 1       COMMISSIONER CARRIGAN:  Aye.

 2       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Kimbrell?

 3       COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Aye.

 4       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner McCabe?

 5       COMMISSIONER MCCABE:  Aye.

 6       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  I vote "Aye." The five ayes have

 7 it, and the order is approved.

 8                 Under our Telecommunications Items.

 9 Item T-1 concerns a request for proprietary treatment

10 of information in the petitioner's annual report.  The

11 order grants the protection finding that the

12 information is highly proprietary and confidential.  If

13 you are in favor of approving the order, say "Aye," and

14 if opposed, "Nay." Commissioner Bocanegra?

15       COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Aye.

16       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Carrigan?

17       COMMISSIONER CARRIGAN:  Aye.

18       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Kimbrel?

19       COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Aye.

20       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner McCabe?

21       COMMISSIONER MCCABE:  Aye.

22       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  I vote "Aye." The five ayes have
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 1 it, and the order is approved.

 2                 Under our Water and Sewer Items.  Item

 3 W-1 concerns Illinois American Water Company's

 4 application for approval to purchase certain assets of

 5 YES Company's and for a certificate of public

 6 convenience and necessity to provide water distribution

 7 and wastewater collection service to Royal Oaks and

 8 Four Seasons Mobile Home Communities in Peoria County.

 9 The interim order approves engagement agreements with

10 the identified appraisers tasked with determining the

11 fair market value of water and sewer assets being

12 acquired.  If you are in favor of approving the interim

13 order, say "Aye," and if opposed say, "Nay."

14 Commissioner Bocanegra?

15       COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Aye.

16       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Carrigan?

17       COMMISSIONER CARRIGAN:  Aye.

18       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Kimbrel?

19       COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Aye.

20       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner McCabe?

21       COMMISSIONER MCCABE:  Aye.

22       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  I vote "Aye." The five ayes have
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 1 it and the interim order is approved.

 2                 Moving on to our Other Business Items.

 3 Item O-1 concerns approval of batches, contracts, and

 4 confirmations under the Illinois Solar for All Program.

 5 If you're in favor of approving the program

 6 administrator's submissions, please say "Aye," and if

 7 opposed say, "Nay." Commissioner Bocanegra?

 8       COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Aye.

 9       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Carrigan?

10       COMMISSIONER CARRIGAN:  Aye.

11       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Kimbrel?

12       COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Aye.

13       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner McCabe?

14       COMMISSIONER MCCABE:  Aye.

15       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  I vote "Aye." The five ayes have

16 it and the program administrator's submissions are

17 approved.  This concludes our Public Utilities Agenda.

18                 Judge Teague Kingsley, do we have other

19 matters to come before the Commission today?

20       THE COURT:  No, Madam Chairman.

21       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Do any of the other

22 commissioners have other business to discuss?
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 1       COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Madam Chair, if I could

 2 just say something?  I'd just like to thank everyone

 3 both inside and outside the Commission for their

 4 thoughts and their prayers over the last few weeks, as

 5 well as the flowers that my family received on behalf

 6 of my sister Jessica, who unfortunately passed away

 7 January 18.  Your support really has meant the world to

 8 me, so thank you everyone.

 9       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  We are sorry for your loss, and

10 our thoughts are with you, Commissioner.

11       COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Thank you.

12       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  If there are no further comments

13 and without objection, the meeting is now adjourned.

14 Thank you.

15                 (Whereupon, the above-entitled matter

16                  was adjourned.)
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 01        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Under the Open Meetings Act, I

 02  call the February 3, 2022 Regular Open Meeting to

 03  order.  Consistent with Section 7(e) of the Open

 04  Meetings Act, a fully in-person meeting is not prudent

 05  at this time due to Winter Storm Landon and

 06  Governor J.B. Pritzker's Disaster Proclamation.  So we

 07  are proceeding pursuant to Section 7(e).

 08                  I checked that we have all five

 09  commissioners present, so we have a quorum.  And

 10  speaking of five commissioners, I would like to take a

 11  minute to recognize and welcome our newest

 12  commissioner, who is a familiar face to all, Ann

 13  McCabe.

 14                  Effective February 1, Governor J.B.

 15  Pritzker appointed Commissioner McCabe to a five-year

 16  term on the ICC.  And Commissioner McCabe has over 25

 17  years of energy and environmental policy and regulatory

 18  experience in the public, private, and nonprofit

 19  sectors before joining the Commission.

 20  Commissioner McCabe most recently served as the U.S.

 21  Program Director and Principal of the Regulatory

 22  Assistance Project.  She also previously served on the
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 01  Commission from March of 2012 to January of 2017.  She

 02  brings decades of regulatory experience, including your

 03  time at Ann McCabe and Associates, where she advised

 04  trade associations and nonprofits on energy and

 05  environmental policies and regulations.  I want to

 06  extend a warm welcome to Commissioner McCabe and to say

 07  how excited I am to have her on the Commission,

 08  especially at this incredibly pivotable time as we

 09  implement the Clean and Equitable Jobs Act.

 10  Commissioner McCabe welcome to the Commission.

 11        COMMISSIONER MCCABE:  Thank you.  It's great to

 12  return to the ICC for the third time.  My first time

 13  was as a Commissioner's Assistant when Phil O'Connor

 14  and Meg Bushnell were the chairs.  It was prior to

 15  restructuring.  So the big issue was whether the

 16  nuclear plants were used and useful.  In my first term

 17  as a Commissioner, I implemented the Energy

 18  Infrastructure Monetization Act that created formula

 19  rates.  Now the Commission is implementing CEJA.  It's

 20  an important time in the state's energy transition.  I

 21  look forward to assisting with this work.

 22        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Thank you.  So moving on to our

�0004

 01  agenda then.  We have no requests to speak.

 02                  Moving on to our Public Utilities

 03  Agenda.  There are edits to the January 5, 2022 Regular

 04  Open Meeting Minutes and no edits to the January 13,

 05  2022 Special Open Meeting Minutes.  If you are in favor

 06  of approving the minutes as edited, please say "Aye,"

 07  and if opposed, "Nay." Commissioner Bocanegra?

 08        COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Aye.

 09        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Carrigan?

 10        COMMISSIONER CARRIGAN:  Aye.

 11        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Kimbrel?

 12        COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Aye.

 13        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner McCabe?

 14        COMMISSIONER MCCABE:  Aye.

 15        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  I vote "Aye."  The five ayes

 16  have it, and the minutes are approved.

 17                  Under our Electric Items.  Item E-1

 18  concerns the initiation of Ameren's, ComEd's and

 19  MidAmerican's reconciliation of revenues collected

 20  under their respective Power Procurement Riders from

 21  June 1, of 2020 through May 31, of 2021.  The order

 22  commences the annual reconciliation proceedings
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 01  pursuant to the tariff language in each Power

 02  Procurement Rider.  If you are in favor of approving

 03  the order, please say "Aye," and if opposed say, "Nay."

 04  Commissioner Bocanegra?

 05        COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Aye.

 06        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Carrigan?

 07        COMMISSIONER CARRIGAN:  Aye.

 08        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Kimbrel?

 09        COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Aye.

 10        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner McCabe?

 11        COMMISSIONER MCCABE:  Aye.

 12        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  I vote "Aye."  The five ayes

 13  have it, and the order is approved.

 14                  Item E-2 concerns the initiation of

 15  Ameren's reconciliation of revenues collected under

 16  Hazardous Materials Adjustment Clause Rider for the

 17  calendar year of 2021.  The order commences the annual

 18  reconciliation proceedings under the Rider.  If you are

 19  in favor of approving the order, please say "Aye," and

 20  if opposed say, "Nay." Commissioner Bocanegra?

 21        COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Aye.

 22        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Carrigan?
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 01        COMMISSIONER CARRIGAN:  Aye.

 02        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Kimbrel?

 03        COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Aye.

 04        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner McCabe?

 05        COMMISSIONER MCCABE:  Aye.

 06        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  I vote "Aye."  The five ayes

 07  have it and the order is approved.

 08                  Item E-3 concerns the initiation of

 09  MidAmerican's reconciliation of revenues collected

 10  under the Energy Efficiency and Cost Recovery

 11  Adjustment Rider for the 2018 calendar year.  The order

 12  commences the annual reconciliation proceedings under

 13  the Rider.  If you are in favor of approving the order,

 14  please say "Aye," and if opposed say, "Nay."

 15  Commissioner Bocanegra?

 16        COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Aye.

 17        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Carrigan?

 18        COMMISSIONER CARRIGAN:  Aye.

 19        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Kimbrel?

 20        COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Aye.

 21        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner McCabe?

 22        COMMISSIONER MCCABE:  Aye.
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 01        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  I vote "Aye." The five ayes have

 02  it, and the order is approved.

 03                  Item E-4 concerns the initiation of

 04  citation proceedings against Alpha Gas and Electric and

 05  ARES for failure to offer net metering to its

 06  customers.  The order initiates the proceeding, directs

 07  Alfa to appear and show cause why penalties should not

 08  be imposed for its failure to offer net metering, and

 09  directs Alfa to offer net metering and post application

 10  proceedings on its website within 30 days.  If you're

 11  in favor of approving the order, say "Aye," and if

 12  opposed, "Nay." Commissioner Bocanegra?

 13        COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Aye.

 14        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Carrigan?

 15        COMMISSIONER CARRIGAN:  Aye.

 16        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Kimbrel?

 17        COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Aye.

 18        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner McCabe?

 19        COMMISSIONER MCCABE:  Aye.

 20        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  I vote "Aye." The five ayes have

 21  it, and the order is approved.

 22                  Item E-5 concerns Ameren's
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 01  reconciliation of revenues collected under its Power

 02  Procurement Riders for the period of June 1, 2019,

 03  through May 31, of 2020.  The order approves the

 04  reconciliation as set in the appendix to the order,

 05  finding that the costs during the reconciliation period

 06  were prudently incurred.  If you are in favor of the

 07  order, say "Aye," and if opposed say, "Nay."

 08  Commissioner Bocanegra?

 09        COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Aye.

 10        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Carrigan?

 11        COMMISSIONER CARRIGAN:  Aye.

 12        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Kimbrel?

 13        COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Aye.

 14        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner McCabe?

 15        COMMISSIONER MCCABE:  Aye.

 16        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  I vote "Aye." The five ayes have

 17  it, and the order is approved.

 18                  Item E-6 concerns Ameren's request to

 19  reconcile revenues under its Rider Clean Energy

 20  Assistance Charge for the period of June 1, of 2019

 21  through May 31, of 2020.  The order approves a

 22  reconciliation as set in the appendix to the order,
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 01  finding that the costs during the reconciliation period

 02  were prudently incurred.  If you are in favor of

 03  approving the order, say "Aye," and if opposed say,

 04  "Nay." Commissioner Bocanegra?

 05        COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Aye.

 06        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Carrigan?

 07        COMMISSIONER CARRIGAN:  Aye.

 08        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Kimbrel?

 09        COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Aye.

 10        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner McCabe?

 11        COMMISSIONER MCCABE:  Aye.

 12        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  I vote "Aye." The five ayes have

 13  it, and the order is approved.

 14                  E-7 concerns Switch Energy's motion to

 15  withdraw its petition for confidential treatment of an

 16  annual report.  The order grants the motion.  If you

 17  are in favor of approving the order, say "Aye," and if

 18  opposed say, "Nay." Commissioner Bocanegra?

 19        COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Aye.

 20        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Carrigan?

 21        COMMISSIONER CARRIGAN:  Aye.

 22        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Kimbrel?
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 01        COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Aye.

 02        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner McCabe?

 03        COMMISSIONER MCCABE:  Aye.

 04        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  I vote "Aye." The five ayes have

 05  it, and the order is approved.

 06                  Item E-8 concerns Mpower Energy's

 07  request for confidential treatment of information in

 08  the petitioner's reports.  The order grants the

 09  protection, finding that the information is highly

 10  proprietary and confidential.  If you are in favor of

 11  approving the order, say "Aye," and if opposed say,

 12  "Nay." Commissioner Bocanegra?

 13        COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Aye.

 14        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Carrigan?

 15        COMMISSIONER CARRIGAN:  Aye.

 16        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Kimbrel?

 17        COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Aye.

 18        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner McCabe?

 19        COMMISSIONER MCCABE:  Aye.

 20        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  I vote "Aye." The five ayes have

 21  it, and the order is approved.

 22                  Items E-9 through E-12 concern
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 01  applications for certifications to install distributed

 02  generation facilities in Illinois.  The order grants

 03  these certificates, finding that the applicants meet

 04  the requirements.  Are there any objections to

 05  considering these items together?

 06                  (No verbal response.)

 07        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Hearing none, if you are in

 08  favor of approving the orders, say "Aye," and if

 09  opposed, "Nay."  Commissioner Bocanegra?

 10        COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Aye.

 11        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Carrigan?

 12        COMMISSIONER CARRIGAN:  Aye.

 13        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Kimbrel?

 14        COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Aye.

 15        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner McCabe?

 16        COMMISSIONER MCCABE:  Aye.

 17        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  I vote "Aye." The five ayes have

 18  it, and the orders are approved.

 19                  Item E-13 concerns ComEd's filing to

 20  create a Rider Solar Paired with Storage Rebate to

 21  comply with Public Act 102-0662.  The order approves

 22  the tariff with modifications indicated in the order.
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 01  We have substantive edits to the order.  The edits

 02  remove the proposed 5000-kilowatt cap for eligible

 03  solar facilities, remove the restriction that limits

 04  the rebate to costs for only ComEd installed facilities

 05  and infrastructure as suggested in Staff's Exception

 06  Number 2, and make another minor non-substantive

 07  correction related to FERC charges.  I move the

 08  proposed edits.  Is there a second?

 09        COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Second.

 10        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  A second from Commissioner

 11  Kimbrel.  Any discussion?

 12        COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Chair Zalewski, this is

 13  Commissioner Bocanegra.  If I may, I have just a couple

 14  of remarks.

 15        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Sure. Go ahead, Commissioner.

 16        COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Thank you.  I would like

 17  to say, I agree with all of the edits and outcomes

 18  except for one, so hence, the requirement for my nay

 19  vote today.  So I disagree with how the order is

 20  distinguishing between ordinary and incremental

 21  interconnection costs.  I believe the proper

 22  interpretation of statute should use the plain and
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 01  ordinary meaning of the term interconnection

 02  facilities, which to me doesn't differentiate between

 03  ordinary and incremental.  And so without any clearly

 04  defined legislative history or intent that would

 05  suggest an alternative interpretation of that language

 06  as the order currently articulates.  I would just make

 07  that note.  And I also think it's clear that using the

 08  plain and ordinary interpretation of the statute, any

 09  and all costs are subject to rebates for those

 10  projects, paring storage and wanting to enable

 11  participation in the frequency regulation market.

 12  Further, I don't know that the order appropriately

 13  reconciles the language found in 107b-5 requiring that

 14  both previously incurred and future costs of installing

 15  interconnection facilities be rebated.  And finally, I

 16  would just say I remained a little bit concerned that

 17  the edits as proposed don't go far enough in

 18  eliminating the incremental language that currently is

 19  in the tariff language itself.  So I believe that this

 20  interpretation is in line with Illinois recent

 21  legislative energy and economic development policy, and

 22  this interpretation would help increase and encourage
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 01  distributed generation, increase renewables and

 02  increased clean fuel sources.  And so for those

 03  reasons, I will be having to vote nay.  Thank you.

 04        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Thank you.  Any other comments?

 05                  (No verbal response.)

 06        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Okay.  So I'm calling a vote on

 07  the edits to the order.  If you are in favor of

 08  approving the edits, please say "Aye," and if opposed,

 09  "Nay." Commissioner Bocanegra?

 10        COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Nay.

 11        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Carrigan?

 12        COMMISSIONER CARRIGAN:  Aye.

 13        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Kimbrel?

 14        COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Aye.

 15        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner McCabe?

 16        COMMISSIONER MCCABE:  Aye.

 17        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  I vote "Aye." The four ayes have

 18  it, and the edits to the order are approved.

 19                  So now we will vote on the order as

 20  edited.  If you are in favor of approving the order as

 21  edited, say "Aye," and if opposed, "Nay." Commissioner

 22  Bocanegra?
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 01        COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Nay.

 02        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Carrigan?

 03        COMMISSIONER CARRIGAN:  Aye.

 04        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Kimbrel?

 05        COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Aye.

 06        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner McCabe?

 07        COMMISSIONER MCCABE:  Aye.

 08        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  I vote "Aye." The four ayes have

 09  it, and the edited order is approved.

 10                  Item E-14 concerns ComEd's filing to

 11  create Rider Delivery Service Pricing Reconciliation to

 12  comply with Public Act 1022-0662.  The tariff sets

 13  forth a methodology for ComEd to begin transitioning

 14  away from formula rates to a new multiyear rate plan or

 15  a general rate case and rates that will take effect

 16  under a multiyear plan.  The order approves the tariff,

 17  finding that the Rider is consistent with the Public

 18  Utilities Act and with the tariff and Ameren's Rider

 19  Modernization Action Plan Reconciliation, which was

 20  approved by the Commission in Docket No. 20-046 --

 21  excuse me, 0426.  If you are in favor of approving the

 22  order, please say "Aye," and if opposed, "Nay."
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 01  Commissioner Bocanegra?

 02        COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Aye.

 03        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Carrigan?

 04        COMMISSIONER CARRIGAN:  Aye.

 05        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Kimbrel?

 06        COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Aye.

 07        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner McCabe?

 08        COMMISSIONER MCCABE:  Aye.

 09        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  I vote "Aye." So the five ayes

 10  have it, and the order is approved.

 11                  Item E-15 concerns an application for a

 12  license to operate as a retail electric agent, broker,

 13  and consultant in Illinois.  The order grants the

 14  license finding that the applicant meets the

 15  requirements.  If you are in favor of approving the

 16  order, say "Aye," and if opposed, "Nay." Commissioner

 17  Bocanegra?

 18        COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Aye.

 19        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Carrigan?

 20        COMMISSIONER CARRIGAN:  Aye.

 21        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Kimbrel?

 22        COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Aye.
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 01        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner McCabe?

 02        COMMISSIONER MCCABE:  Aye.

 03        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  I vote "Aye." The five ayes have

 04  it, and the order is approved.

 05                  Item E-16 concerns Mulligan Solar's

 06  petition for approval of Amendment 2 and

 07  counterexecution of existing agreements with ComEd,

 08  Ameren, and MidAmerican that will extend the dates for

 09  delivery of wrecks under the agreements.  The order

 10  grants Mulligan's petition approving the amendments.

 11  The order also directs the utilities to countersign the

 12  amendments with Mulligan.  If you are in favor of

 13  approving the order, please say "Aye," and if opposed,

 14  "Nay." Commissioner Bocanegra?

 15        COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Aye.

 16        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Carrigan?

 17        COMMISSIONER CARRIGAN:  Aye.

 18        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Kimbrel?

 19        COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Aye.

 20        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner McCabe?

 21        COMMISSIONER MCCABE:  Aye.

 22        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  I vote "Aye." The five ayes have
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 01  it, and the order is approved.

 02                  Items E-17 through E-22 concern

 03  applications for certifications to install energy

 04  efficiency measures in Illinois.  The orders grant the

 05  certificates, finding that the applicants meet the

 06  requirements.  Are there any objections to considering

 07  these items together?

 08                  (No verbal response.)

 09        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Hearing none.  If in favor of

 10  approving the orders, please say "Aye," and if opposed,

 11  "Nay." Commissioner Bocanegra?

 12        COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Aye.

 13        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Carrigan?

 14        COMMISSIONER CARRIGAN:  Aye.

 15        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Kimbrel?

 16        COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Aye.

 17        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner McCabe?

 18        COMMISSIONER MCCABE:  Aye.

 19        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  I vote "Aye."  The five ayes

 20  have it, and the order is approved.

 21                  Under our Gas Items.  Items G-1 and G-2

 22  concern approval of agreed penalties against the City
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 01  of Pittsfield and Ameren Illinois for violations of

 02  various gas safety and operational requirements.  The

 03  orders approved proposed penalties and corrective

 04  actions, including a $130,000 penalty for Pittsfield

 05  and a $418,000 penalty for Ameren.  Are there any

 06  objections to considering these items together?

 07                  (No verbal response.)

 08        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Hearing none.  If you are in

 09  favor of approving the orders, please say "Aye," and if

 10  opposed, "Nay." Commissioner Bocanegra?

 11        COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Aye.

 12        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Carrigan?

 13        COMMISSIONER CARRIGAN:  Aye.

 14        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Kimbrel?

 15        COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Aye.

 16        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner McCabe?

 17        COMMISSIONER MCCABE:  Aye.

 18        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  I vote "Aye."  The five ayes

 19  have it, and the orders are approved.

 20                  Item G-3 concerns Nicor's request to

 21  reconcile revenues under its Coal Tar Riders for the

 22  2020 calendar year.  The order approves a
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 01  reconciliation as set in the appendix to the order,

 02  finding that the costs during the reconciliation period

 03  were prudently incurred.  If you are in favor of

 04  approving the order, please say "Aye," and if opposed,

 05  "Nay." Commissioner Bocanegra?

 06        COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Aye.

 07        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Carrigan?

 08        COMMISSIONER CARRIGAN:  Aye.

 09        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Kimbrel?

 10        COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Aye.

 11        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner McCabe?

 12        COMMISSIONER MCCABE:  Aye.

 13        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  I vote "Aye."  The five ayes

 14  have it, and the order is approved.

 15                  Item G-4 concerns a consolidated docket

 16  for reconciliation of revenues by North Shore and

 17  Peoples for their respective Rider Invested Capital Tax

 18  Adjustment for the period of May 1, of 2020 through

 19  April 30, of 2021.  The order approves the

 20  reconciliations as set in the appendix.  If you are in

 21  favor of approving the order, say "Aye," and if

 22  opposed, "Nay." Commissioner Bocanegra?
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 01        COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Aye.

 02        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Carrigan?

 03        COMMISSIONER CARRIGAN:  Aye.

 04        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Kimbrel?

 05        COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Aye.

 06        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner McCabe?

 07        COMMISSIONER MCCABE:  Aye.

 08        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  I vote "Aye."  The five ayes

 09  have it, and the order is approved.

 10                  G-5 concerns Ameren's petition for a

 11  certificate of public convenience and necessity to

 12  provide national gas service to the Village of Sims in

 13  Wayne County, Illinois.  The order grants the

 14  certificate, finding that the issuance will promote

 15  public convenience and necessity and that Ameren has

 16  met the statutory requirements.  The order also

 17  approves the asset purchase agreement between the

 18  Village of Sims and Ameren.  If you are in favor of

 19  approving the order, please say "Aye," and if opposed,

 20  "Nay." Commissioner Bocanegra?

 21        COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Aye.

 22        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Carrigan?
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 01        COMMISSIONER CARRIGAN:  Aye.

 02        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Kimbrell?

 03        COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Aye.

 04        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner McCabe?

 05        COMMISSIONER MCCABE:  Aye.

 06        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  I vote "Aye." The five ayes have

 07  it, and the order is approved.

 08                  Under our Telecommunications Items.

 09  Item T-1 concerns a request for proprietary treatment

 10  of information in the petitioner's annual report.  The

 11  order grants the protection finding that the

 12  information is highly proprietary and confidential.  If

 13  you are in favor of approving the order, say "Aye," and

 14  if opposed, "Nay." Commissioner Bocanegra?

 15        COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Aye.

 16        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Carrigan?

 17        COMMISSIONER CARRIGAN:  Aye.

 18        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Kimbrel?

 19        COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Aye.

 20        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner McCabe?

 21        COMMISSIONER MCCABE:  Aye.

 22        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  I vote "Aye." The five ayes have
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 01  it, and the order is approved.

 02                  Under our Water and Sewer Items.  Item

 03  W-1 concerns Illinois American Water Company's

 04  application for approval to purchase certain assets of

 05  YES Company's and for a certificate of public

 06  convenience and necessity to provide water distribution

 07  and wastewater collection service to Royal Oaks and

 08  Four Seasons Mobile Home Communities in Peoria County.

 09  The interim order approves engagement agreements with

 10  the identified appraisers tasked with determining the

 11  fair market value of water and sewer assets being

 12  acquired.  If you are in favor of approving the interim

 13  order, say "Aye," and if opposed say, "Nay."

 14  Commissioner Bocanegra?

 15        COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Aye.

 16        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Carrigan?

 17        COMMISSIONER CARRIGAN:  Aye.

 18        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Kimbrel?

 19        COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Aye.

 20        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner McCabe?

 21        COMMISSIONER MCCABE:  Aye.

 22        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  I vote "Aye." The five ayes have

�0024

 01  it and the interim order is approved.

 02                  Moving on to our Other Business Items.

 03  Item O-1 concerns approval of batches, contracts, and

 04  confirmations under the Illinois Solar for All Program.

 05  If you're in favor of approving the program

 06  administrator's submissions, please say "Aye," and if

 07  opposed say, "Nay." Commissioner Bocanegra?

 08        COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Aye.

 09        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Carrigan?

 10        COMMISSIONER CARRIGAN:  Aye.

 11        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Kimbrel?

 12        COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Aye.

 13        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner McCabe?

 14        COMMISSIONER MCCABE:  Aye.

 15        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  I vote "Aye." The five ayes have

 16  it and the program administrator's submissions are

 17  approved.  This concludes our Public Utilities Agenda.

 18                  Judge Teague Kingsley, do we have other

 19  matters to come before the Commission today?

 20        THE COURT:  No, Madam Chairman.

 21        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Do any of the other

 22  commissioners have other business to discuss?

�0025

 01        COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Madam Chair, if I could

 02  just say something?  I'd just like to thank everyone

 03  both inside and outside the Commission for their

 04  thoughts and their prayers over the last few weeks, as

 05  well as the flowers that my family received on behalf

 06  of my sister Jessica, who unfortunately passed away

 07  January 18.  Your support really has meant the world to

 08  me, so thank you everyone.

 09        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  We are sorry for your loss, and

 10  our thoughts are with you, Commissioner.

 11        COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Thank you.

 12        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  If there are no further comments

 13  and without objection, the meeting is now adjourned.

 14  Thank you.

 15                  (Whereupon, the above-entitled matter

 16                   was adjourned.)

 17  

 18  

 19  

 20  

 21  

 22  
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 1       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Under the Open Meetings Act, I
 2 call the February 3, 2022 Regular Open Meeting to
 3 order.  Consistent with Section 7(e) of the Open
 4 Meetings Act, a fully in-person meeting is not prudent
 5 at this time due to Winter Storm Landon and
 6 Governor J.B. Pritzker's Disaster Proclamation.  So we
 7 are proceeding pursuant to Section 7(e).
 8                 I checked that we have all five
 9 commissioners present, so we have a quorum.  And
10 speaking of five commissioners, I would like to take a
11 minute to recognize and welcome our newest
12 commissioner, who is a familiar face to all, Ann
13 McCabe.
14                 Effective February 1, Governor J.B.
15 Pritzker appointed Commissioner McCabe to a five-year
16 term on the ICC.  And Commissioner McCabe has over 25
17 years of energy and environmental policy and regulatory
18 experience in the public, private, and nonprofit
19 sectors before joining the Commission.
20 Commissioner McCabe most recently served as the U.S.
21 Program Director and Principal of the Regulatory
22 Assistance Project.  She also previously served on the
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 1 Commission from March of 2012 to January of 2017.  She
 2 brings decades of regulatory experience, including your
 3 time at Ann McCabe and Associates, where she advised
 4 trade associations and nonprofits on energy and
 5 environmental policies and regulations.  I want to
 6 extend a warm welcome to Commissioner McCabe and to say
 7 how excited I am to have her on the Commission,
 8 especially at this incredibly pivotable time as we
 9 implement the Clean and Equitable Jobs Act.
10 Commissioner McCabe welcome to the Commission.
11       COMMISSIONER MCCABE:  Thank you.  It's great to
12 return to the ICC for the third time.  My first time
13 was as a Commissioner's Assistant when Phil O'Connor
14 and Meg Bushnell were the chairs.  It was prior to
15 restructuring.  So the big issue was whether the
16 nuclear plants were used and useful.  In my first term
17 as a Commissioner, I implemented the Energy
18 Infrastructure Monetization Act that created formula
19 rates.  Now the Commission is implementing CEJA.  It's
20 an important time in the state's energy transition.  I
21 look forward to assisting with this work.
22       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Thank you.  So moving on to our
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 1 agenda then.  We have no requests to speak.
 2                 Moving on to our Public Utilities
 3 Agenda.  There are edits to the January 5, 2022 Regular
 4 Open Meeting Minutes and no edits to the January 13,
 5 2022 Special Open Meeting Minutes.  If you are in favor
 6 of approving the minutes as edited, please say "Aye,"
 7 and if opposed, "Nay." Commissioner Bocanegra?
 8       COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Aye.
 9       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Carrigan?
10       COMMISSIONER CARRIGAN:  Aye.
11       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Kimbrel?
12       COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Aye.
13       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner McCabe?
14       COMMISSIONER MCCABE:  Aye.
15       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  I vote "Aye."  The five ayes
16 have it, and the minutes are approved.
17                 Under our Electric Items.  Item E-1
18 concerns the initiation of Ameren's, ComEd's and
19 MidAmerican's reconciliation of revenues collected
20 under their respective Power Procurement Riders from
21 June 1, of 2020 through May 31, of 2021.  The order
22 commences the annual reconciliation proceedings
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 1 pursuant to the tariff language in each Power
 2 Procurement Rider.  If you are in favor of approving
 3 the order, please say "Aye," and if opposed say, "Nay."
 4 Commissioner Bocanegra?
 5       COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Aye.
 6       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Carrigan?
 7       COMMISSIONER CARRIGAN:  Aye.
 8       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Kimbrel?
 9       COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Aye.
10       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner McCabe?
11       COMMISSIONER MCCABE:  Aye.
12       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  I vote "Aye."  The five ayes
13 have it, and the order is approved.
14                 Item E-2 concerns the initiation of
15 Ameren's reconciliation of revenues collected under
16 Hazardous Materials Adjustment Clause Rider for the
17 calendar year of 2021.  The order commences the annual
18 reconciliation proceedings under the Rider.  If you are
19 in favor of approving the order, please say "Aye," and
20 if opposed say, "Nay." Commissioner Bocanegra?
21       COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Aye.
22       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Carrigan?
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 1       COMMISSIONER CARRIGAN:  Aye.
 2       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Kimbrel?
 3       COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Aye.
 4       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner McCabe?
 5       COMMISSIONER MCCABE:  Aye.
 6       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  I vote "Aye."  The five ayes
 7 have it and the order is approved.
 8                 Item E-3 concerns the initiation of
 9 MidAmerican's reconciliation of revenues collected
10 under the Energy Efficiency and Cost Recovery
11 Adjustment Rider for the 2018 calendar year.  The order
12 commences the annual reconciliation proceedings under
13 the Rider.  If you are in favor of approving the order,
14 please say "Aye," and if opposed say, "Nay."
15 Commissioner Bocanegra?
16       COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Aye.
17       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Carrigan?
18       COMMISSIONER CARRIGAN:  Aye.
19       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Kimbrel?
20       COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Aye.
21       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner McCabe?
22       COMMISSIONER MCCABE:  Aye.
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 1       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  I vote "Aye." The five ayes have
 2 it, and the order is approved.
 3                 Item E-4 concerns the initiation of
 4 citation proceedings against Alpha Gas and Electric and
 5 ARES for failure to offer net metering to its
 6 customers.  The order initiates the proceeding, directs
 7 Alfa to appear and show cause why penalties should not
 8 be imposed for its failure to offer net metering, and
 9 directs Alfa to offer net metering and post application
10 proceedings on its website within 30 days.  If you're
11 in favor of approving the order, say "Aye," and if
12 opposed, "Nay." Commissioner Bocanegra?
13       COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Aye.
14       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Carrigan?
15       COMMISSIONER CARRIGAN:  Aye.
16       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Kimbrel?
17       COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Aye.
18       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner McCabe?
19       COMMISSIONER MCCABE:  Aye.
20       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  I vote "Aye." The five ayes have
21 it, and the order is approved.
22                 Item E-5 concerns Ameren's
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 1 reconciliation of revenues collected under its Power
 2 Procurement Riders for the period of June 1, 2019,
 3 through May 31, of 2020.  The order approves the
 4 reconciliation as set in the appendix to the order,
 5 finding that the costs during the reconciliation period
 6 were prudently incurred.  If you are in favor of the
 7 order, say "Aye," and if opposed say, "Nay."
 8 Commissioner Bocanegra?
 9       COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Aye.
10       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Carrigan?
11       COMMISSIONER CARRIGAN:  Aye.
12       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Kimbrel?
13       COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Aye.
14       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner McCabe?
15       COMMISSIONER MCCABE:  Aye.
16       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  I vote "Aye." The five ayes have
17 it, and the order is approved.
18                 Item E-6 concerns Ameren's request to
19 reconcile revenues under its Rider Clean Energy
20 Assistance Charge for the period of June 1, of 2019
21 through May 31, of 2020.  The order approves a
22 reconciliation as set in the appendix to the order,
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 1 finding that the costs during the reconciliation period
 2 were prudently incurred.  If you are in favor of
 3 approving the order, say "Aye," and if opposed say,
 4 "Nay." Commissioner Bocanegra?
 5       COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Aye.
 6       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Carrigan?
 7       COMMISSIONER CARRIGAN:  Aye.
 8       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Kimbrel?
 9       COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Aye.
10       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner McCabe?
11       COMMISSIONER MCCABE:  Aye.
12       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  I vote "Aye." The five ayes have
13 it, and the order is approved.
14                 E-7 concerns Switch Energy's motion to
15 withdraw its petition for confidential treatment of an
16 annual report.  The order grants the motion.  If you
17 are in favor of approving the order, say "Aye," and if
18 opposed say, "Nay." Commissioner Bocanegra?
19       COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Aye.
20       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Carrigan?
21       COMMISSIONER CARRIGAN:  Aye.
22       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Kimbrel?
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 1       COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Aye.
 2       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner McCabe?
 3       COMMISSIONER MCCABE:  Aye.
 4       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  I vote "Aye." The five ayes have
 5 it, and the order is approved.
 6                 Item E-8 concerns Mpower Energy's
 7 request for confidential treatment of information in
 8 the petitioner's reports.  The order grants the
 9 protection, finding that the information is highly
10 proprietary and confidential.  If you are in favor of
11 approving the order, say "Aye," and if opposed say,
12 "Nay." Commissioner Bocanegra?
13       COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Aye.
14       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Carrigan?
15       COMMISSIONER CARRIGAN:  Aye.
16       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Kimbrel?
17       COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Aye.
18       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner McCabe?
19       COMMISSIONER MCCABE:  Aye.
20       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  I vote "Aye." The five ayes have
21 it, and the order is approved.
22                 Items E-9 through E-12 concern
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 1 applications for certifications to install distributed
 2 generation facilities in Illinois.  The order grants
 3 these certificates, finding that the applicants meet
 4 the requirements.  Are there any objections to
 5 considering these items together?
 6                 (No verbal response.)
 7       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Hearing none, if you are in
 8 favor of approving the orders, say "Aye," and if
 9 opposed, "Nay."  Commissioner Bocanegra?
10       COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Aye.
11       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Carrigan?
12       COMMISSIONER CARRIGAN:  Aye.
13       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Kimbrel?
14       COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Aye.
15       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner McCabe?
16       COMMISSIONER MCCABE:  Aye.
17       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  I vote "Aye." The five ayes have
18 it, and the orders are approved.
19                 Item E-13 concerns ComEd's filing to
20 create a Rider Solar Paired with Storage Rebate to
21 comply with Public Act 102-0662.  The order approves
22 the tariff with modifications indicated in the order.
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 1 We have substantive edits to the order.  The edits


 2 remove the proposed 5000-kilowatt cap for eligible


 3 solar facilities, remove the restriction that limits


 4 the rebate to costs for only ComEd installed facilities


 5 and infrastructure as suggested in Staff's Exception


 6 Number 2, and make another minor non-substantive


 7 correction related to FERC charges.  I move the


 8 proposed edits.  Is there a second?


 9       COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Second.


10       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  A second from Commissioner


11 Kimbrel.  Any discussion?


12       COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Chair Zalewski, this is


13 Commissioner Bocanegra.  If I may, I have just a couple


14 of remarks.


15       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Sure. Go ahead, Commissioner.


16       COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Thank you.  I would like


17 to say, I agree with all of the edits and outcomes


18 except for one, so hence, the requirement for my nay


19 vote today.  So I disagree with how the order is


20 distinguishing between ordinary and incremental


21 interconnection costs.  I believe the proper


22 interpretation of statute should use the plain and
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 1 ordinary meaning of the term interconnection
 2 facilities, which to me doesn't differentiate between
 3 ordinary and incremental.  And so without any clearly
 4 defined legislative history or intent that would
 5 suggest an alternative interpretation of that language
 6 as the order currently articulates.  I would just make
 7 that note.  And I also think it's clear that using the
 8 plain and ordinary interpretation of the statute, any
 9 and all costs are subject to rebates for those
10 projects, paring storage and wanting to enable
11 participation in the frequency regulation market.
12 Further, I don't know that the order appropriately
13 reconciles the language found in 107b-5 requiring that
14 both previously incurred and future costs of installing
15 interconnection facilities be rebated.  And finally, I
16 would just say I remained a little bit concerned that
17 the edits as proposed don't go far enough in
18 eliminating the incremental language that currently is
19 in the tariff language itself.  So I believe that this
20 interpretation is in line with Illinois recent
21 legislative energy and economic development policy, and
22 this interpretation would help increase and encourage
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 1 distributed generation, increase renewables and
 2 increased clean fuel sources.  And so for those
 3 reasons, I will be having to vote nay.  Thank you.
 4       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Thank you.  Any other comments?
 5                 (No verbal response.)
 6       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Okay.  So I'm calling a vote on
 7 the edits to the order.  If you are in favor of
 8 approving the edits, please say "Aye," and if opposed,
 9 "Nay." Commissioner Bocanegra?
10       COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Nay.
11       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Carrigan?
12       COMMISSIONER CARRIGAN:  Aye.
13       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Kimbrel?
14       COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Aye.
15       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner McCabe?
16       COMMISSIONER MCCABE:  Aye.
17       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  I vote "Aye." The four ayes have
18 it, and the edits to the order are approved.
19                 So now we will vote on the order as
20 edited.  If you are in favor of approving the order as
21 edited, say "Aye," and if opposed, "Nay." Commissioner
22 Bocanegra?
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 1       COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Nay.
 2       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Carrigan?
 3       COMMISSIONER CARRIGAN:  Aye.
 4       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Kimbrel?
 5       COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Aye.
 6       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner McCabe?
 7       COMMISSIONER MCCABE:  Aye.
 8       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  I vote "Aye." The four ayes have
 9 it, and the edited order is approved.
10                 Item E-14 concerns ComEd's filing to
11 create Rider Delivery Service Pricing Reconciliation to
12 comply with Public Act 1022-0662.  The tariff sets
13 forth a methodology for ComEd to begin transitioning
14 away from formula rates to a new multiyear rate plan or
15 a general rate case and rates that will take effect
16 under a multiyear plan.  The order approves the tariff,
17 finding that the Rider is consistent with the Public
18 Utilities Act and with the tariff and Ameren's Rider
19 Modernization Action Plan Reconciliation, which was
20 approved by the Commission in Docket No. 20-046 --
21 excuse me, 0426.  If you are in favor of approving the
22 order, please say "Aye," and if opposed, "Nay."
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 1 Commissioner Bocanegra?
 2       COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Aye.
 3       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Carrigan?
 4       COMMISSIONER CARRIGAN:  Aye.
 5       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Kimbrel?
 6       COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Aye.
 7       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner McCabe?
 8       COMMISSIONER MCCABE:  Aye.
 9       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  I vote "Aye." So the five ayes
10 have it, and the order is approved.
11                 Item E-15 concerns an application for a
12 license to operate as a retail electric agent, broker,
13 and consultant in Illinois.  The order grants the
14 license finding that the applicant meets the
15 requirements.  If you are in favor of approving the
16 order, say "Aye," and if opposed, "Nay." Commissioner
17 Bocanegra?
18       COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Aye.
19       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Carrigan?
20       COMMISSIONER CARRIGAN:  Aye.
21       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Kimbrel?
22       COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Aye.
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 1       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner McCabe?
 2       COMMISSIONER MCCABE:  Aye.
 3       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  I vote "Aye." The five ayes have
 4 it, and the order is approved.
 5                 Item E-16 concerns Mulligan Solar's
 6 petition for approval of Amendment 2 and
 7 counterexecution of existing agreements with ComEd,
 8 Ameren, and MidAmerican that will extend the dates for
 9 delivery of wrecks under the agreements.  The order
10 grants Mulligan's petition approving the amendments.
11 The order also directs the utilities to countersign the
12 amendments with Mulligan.  If you are in favor of
13 approving the order, please say "Aye," and if opposed,
14 "Nay." Commissioner Bocanegra?
15       COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Aye.
16       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Carrigan?
17       COMMISSIONER CARRIGAN:  Aye.
18       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Kimbrel?
19       COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Aye.
20       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner McCabe?
21       COMMISSIONER MCCABE:  Aye.
22       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  I vote "Aye." The five ayes have
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 1 it, and the order is approved.
 2                 Items E-17 through E-22 concern
 3 applications for certifications to install energy
 4 efficiency measures in Illinois.  The orders grant the
 5 certificates, finding that the applicants meet the
 6 requirements.  Are there any objections to considering
 7 these items together?
 8                 (No verbal response.)
 9       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Hearing none.  If in favor of
10 approving the orders, please say "Aye," and if opposed,
11 "Nay." Commissioner Bocanegra?
12       COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Aye.
13       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Carrigan?
14       COMMISSIONER CARRIGAN:  Aye.
15       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Kimbrel?
16       COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Aye.
17       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner McCabe?
18       COMMISSIONER MCCABE:  Aye.
19       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  I vote "Aye."  The five ayes
20 have it, and the order is approved.
21                 Under our Gas Items.  Items G-1 and G-2
22 concern approval of agreed penalties against the City
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 1 of Pittsfield and Ameren Illinois for violations of
 2 various gas safety and operational requirements.  The
 3 orders approved proposed penalties and corrective
 4 actions, including a $130,000 penalty for Pittsfield
 5 and a $418,000 penalty for Ameren.  Are there any
 6 objections to considering these items together?
 7                 (No verbal response.)
 8       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Hearing none.  If you are in
 9 favor of approving the orders, please say "Aye," and if
10 opposed, "Nay." Commissioner Bocanegra?
11       COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Aye.
12       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Carrigan?
13       COMMISSIONER CARRIGAN:  Aye.
14       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Kimbrel?
15       COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Aye.
16       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner McCabe?
17       COMMISSIONER MCCABE:  Aye.
18       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  I vote "Aye."  The five ayes
19 have it, and the orders are approved.
20                 Item G-3 concerns Nicor's request to
21 reconcile revenues under its Coal Tar Riders for the
22 2020 calendar year.  The order approves a
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 1 reconciliation as set in the appendix to the order,
 2 finding that the costs during the reconciliation period
 3 were prudently incurred.  If you are in favor of
 4 approving the order, please say "Aye," and if opposed,
 5 "Nay." Commissioner Bocanegra?
 6       COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Aye.
 7       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Carrigan?
 8       COMMISSIONER CARRIGAN:  Aye.
 9       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Kimbrel?
10       COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Aye.
11       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner McCabe?
12       COMMISSIONER MCCABE:  Aye.
13       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  I vote "Aye."  The five ayes
14 have it, and the order is approved.
15                 Item G-4 concerns a consolidated docket
16 for reconciliation of revenues by North Shore and
17 Peoples for their respective Rider Invested Capital Tax
18 Adjustment for the period of May 1, of 2020 through
19 April 30, of 2021.  The order approves the
20 reconciliations as set in the appendix.  If you are in
21 favor of approving the order, say "Aye," and if
22 opposed, "Nay." Commissioner Bocanegra?
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 1       COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Aye.
 2       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Carrigan?
 3       COMMISSIONER CARRIGAN:  Aye.
 4       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Kimbrel?
 5       COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Aye.
 6       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner McCabe?
 7       COMMISSIONER MCCABE:  Aye.
 8       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  I vote "Aye."  The five ayes
 9 have it, and the order is approved.
10                 G-5 concerns Ameren's petition for a
11 certificate of public convenience and necessity to
12 provide national gas service to the Village of Sims in
13 Wayne County, Illinois.  The order grants the
14 certificate, finding that the issuance will promote
15 public convenience and necessity and that Ameren has
16 met the statutory requirements.  The order also
17 approves the asset purchase agreement between the
18 Village of Sims and Ameren.  If you are in favor of
19 approving the order, please say "Aye," and if opposed,
20 "Nay." Commissioner Bocanegra?
21       COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Aye.
22       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Carrigan?
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 1       COMMISSIONER CARRIGAN:  Aye.
 2       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Kimbrell?
 3       COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Aye.
 4       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner McCabe?
 5       COMMISSIONER MCCABE:  Aye.
 6       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  I vote "Aye." The five ayes have
 7 it, and the order is approved.
 8                 Under our Telecommunications Items.
 9 Item T-1 concerns a request for proprietary treatment
10 of information in the petitioner's annual report.  The
11 order grants the protection finding that the
12 information is highly proprietary and confidential.  If
13 you are in favor of approving the order, say "Aye," and
14 if opposed, "Nay." Commissioner Bocanegra?
15       COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Aye.
16       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Carrigan?
17       COMMISSIONER CARRIGAN:  Aye.
18       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Kimbrel?
19       COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Aye.
20       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner McCabe?
21       COMMISSIONER MCCABE:  Aye.
22       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  I vote "Aye." The five ayes have
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 1 it, and the order is approved.
 2                 Under our Water and Sewer Items.  Item
 3 W-1 concerns Illinois American Water Company's
 4 application for approval to purchase certain assets of
 5 YES Company's and for a certificate of public
 6 convenience and necessity to provide water distribution
 7 and wastewater collection service to Royal Oaks and
 8 Four Seasons Mobile Home Communities in Peoria County.
 9 The interim order approves engagement agreements with
10 the identified appraisers tasked with determining the
11 fair market value of water and sewer assets being
12 acquired.  If you are in favor of approving the interim
13 order, say "Aye," and if opposed say, "Nay."
14 Commissioner Bocanegra?
15       COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Aye.
16       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Carrigan?
17       COMMISSIONER CARRIGAN:  Aye.
18       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Kimbrel?
19       COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Aye.
20       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner McCabe?
21       COMMISSIONER MCCABE:  Aye.
22       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  I vote "Aye." The five ayes have
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 1 it and the interim order is approved.
 2                 Moving on to our Other Business Items.
 3 Item O-1 concerns approval of batches, contracts, and
 4 confirmations under the Illinois Solar for All Program.
 5 If you're in favor of approving the program
 6 administrator's submissions, please say "Aye," and if
 7 opposed say, "Nay." Commissioner Bocanegra?
 8       COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Aye.
 9       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Carrigan?
10       COMMISSIONER CARRIGAN:  Aye.
11       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner Kimbrel?
12       COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Aye.
13       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Commissioner McCabe?
14       COMMISSIONER MCCABE:  Aye.
15       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  I vote "Aye." The five ayes have
16 it and the program administrator's submissions are
17 approved.  This concludes our Public Utilities Agenda.
18                 Judge Teague Kingsley, do we have other
19 matters to come before the Commission today?
20       THE COURT:  No, Madam Chairman.
21       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Do any of the other
22 commissioners have other business to discuss?
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 1       COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Madam Chair, if I could
 2 just say something?  I'd just like to thank everyone
 3 both inside and outside the Commission for their
 4 thoughts and their prayers over the last few weeks, as
 5 well as the flowers that my family received on behalf
 6 of my sister Jessica, who unfortunately passed away
 7 January 18.  Your support really has meant the world to
 8 me, so thank you everyone.
 9       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  We are sorry for your loss, and
10 our thoughts are with you, Commissioner.
11       COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Thank you.
12       CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  If there are no further comments
13 and without objection, the meeting is now adjourned.
14 Thank you.
15                 (Whereupon, the above-entitled matter
16                  was adjourned.)
17


18


19


20


21


22


 Regular Open Meeting - Public Utilities Agenda ICC Regular Open Meeting on 2/3


Bridges Court Reporting Page: 7 (25 - 25)








 WORD INDEX 


< $ >
$130,000   19:4
$418,000   19:5


< 0 >
0426   15:21


< 1 >
1   2:14   4:21   8:2, 20 
 20:18
102-0662   11:21
1022-0662   15:12
107b-5   13:13
11:30   1:9
13   4:4
160   1:9
18   25:7


< 2 >
2   12:6   17:6
20-046   15:20
2012   3:1
2017   3:1
2018   6:11
2019   8:2, 20
2020   4:21   8:3, 21 
 19:22   20:18
2021   4:21   5:17 
 20:19
2022   1:4   2:2   4:3, 5
25   2:16


< 3 >
3   1:4   2:2
30   7:10   20:19
31   4:21   8:3, 21


< 5 >
5   4:3
5000-kilowatt   12:2


< 7 >
7(e   2:3, 7


< A >
a.m   1:9
above-entitled   25:15
acquired   23:12


Act   2:1, 4   3:9, 18 
 11:21   15:12, 18
Action   15:19
actions   19:4
adjourned   25:13, 16
Adjustment   5:16 
 6:11   20:18
administrator's   24:6,
16
advised   3:3
agenda   4:1, 3   24:17
agent   16:12
agree   12:17
agreed   18:22
agreement   21:17
agreements   17:7, 9 
 23:9
ahead   12:15
Alfa   7:7, 9
Alpha   7:4
alternative   13:5
Amendment   17:6
amendments   17:10,
12
Ameren   17:8   19:1, 5 
 21:15, 18
Ameren's   4:18   5:15 
 7:22   8:18   15:18 
 21:10
American   23:3
ANN   1:17   2:12   3:3
annual   4:22   5:17 
 6:12   9:16   22:10
appear   7:7
appendix   8:4, 22 
 20:1, 20
applicant   16:14
applicants   11:3   18:5
application   7:9 
 16:11   23:4
applications   11:1 
 18:3
appointed   2:15
appraisers   23:10
appropriately   13:12
approval   17:6   18:22 
 23:4   24:3
approved   4:16   5:13 
 6:7   7:2, 21   8:17 
 9:13   10:5, 21   11:18 


 14:18   15:9, 20   16:10 
 17:4   18:1, 20   19:3,
19   20:14   21:9   22:7 
 23:1   24:1, 17
approves   8:3, 21 
 11:21   15:16   19:22 
 20:19   21:17   23:9
approving   4:6   5:2,
19   6:13   7:11   9:3, 17 
 10:11   11:8   14:8, 20 
 15:21   16:15   17:10,
13   18:10   19:9   20:4,
21   21:19   22:13 
 23:12   24:5
April   20:19
ARES   7:5
articulates   13:6
asset   21:17
assets   23:4, 11
Assistance   2:22   8:20
Assistant   3:13
assisting   3:21
Associates   3:3
associations   3:4
Aye   4:6, 8, 10, 12, 14,
15   5:3, 5, 7, 9, 11, 12,
19, 21   6:1, 3, 5, 6, 14,
16, 18, 20, 22   7:1, 11,
13, 15, 17, 19, 20   8:7,
9, 11, 13, 15, 16   9:3, 5,
7, 9, 11, 12, 17, 19, 21 
 10:1, 3, 4, 11, 13, 15,
17, 19, 20   11:8, 10, 12,
14, 16, 17   14:8, 12, 14,
16, 17, 21   15:3, 5, 7, 8,
22   16:2, 4, 6, 8, 9, 16,
18, 20, 22   17:2, 3, 13,
15, 17, 19, 21, 22 
 18:10, 12, 14, 16, 18,
19   19:9, 11, 13, 15, 17,
18   20:4, 6, 8, 10, 12,
13, 21   21:1, 3, 5, 7, 8,
19, 21   22:1, 3, 5, 6, 13,
15, 17, 19, 21, 22 
 23:13, 15, 17, 19, 21,
22   24:6, 8, 10, 12, 14,
15
ayes   4:15   5:12   6:6 
 7:1, 20   8:16   9:12 
 10:4, 20   11:17   14:17 


 15:8   16:9   17:3, 22 
 18:19   19:18   20:13 
 21:8   22:6, 22   23:22 
 24:15


< B >
batches   24:3
behalf   25:5
believe   12:21   13:19
big   3:15
bit   13:16
BOCANEGRA   1:15 
 4:7, 8   5:4, 5, 20, 21 
 6:15, 16   7:12, 13   8:8,
9   9:4, 5, 18, 19   10:12,
13   11:9, 10   12:12, 13,
16   14:9, 10, 22   15:1 
 16:1, 2, 17, 18   17:14,
15   18:11, 12   19:10,
11   20:5, 6, 22   21:1,
20, 21   22:14, 15 
 23:14, 15   24:7, 8
BRIDGES   1:21
brings   3:2
broker   16:12
Bushnell   3:14
Business   24:2, 22


< C >
calendar   5:17   6:11 
 19:22
call   2:2
calling   14:6
cap   12:2
Capital   20:17
CARRIE   1:13
CARRIGAN   1:16 
 4:9, 10   5:6, 7, 22   6:1,
17, 18   7:14, 15   8:10,
11   9:6, 7, 20, 21 
 10:14, 15   11:11, 12 
 14:11, 12   15:2, 3 
 16:3, 4, 19, 20   17:16,
17   18:13, 14   19:12,
13   20:7, 8   21:2, 3, 22 
 22:1, 16, 17   23:16, 17 
 24:9, 10
case   15:15
cause   7:7


 Regular Open Meeting - Public Utilities Agenda ICC Regular Open Meeting on 2/3


Bridges Court Reporting Page: 1







CEJA   3:19
certain   23:4
certificate   21:11, 14 
 23:5
certificates   11:3   18:5
certifications   11:1 
 18:3
CHAIR   2:1   3:22 
 4:9, 11, 13, 15   5:6, 8,
10, 12, 22   6:2, 4, 6, 17,
19, 21   7:1, 14, 16, 18,
20   8:10, 12, 14, 16 
 9:6, 8, 10, 12, 20, 22 
 10:2, 4, 14, 16, 18, 20 
 11:7, 11, 13, 15, 17 
 12:10, 12, 15   14:4, 6,
11, 13, 15, 17   15:2, 4,
6, 8   16:3, 5, 7, 9, 19,
21   17:1, 3, 16, 18, 20,
22   18:9, 13, 15, 17, 19 
 19:8, 12, 14, 16, 18 
 20:7, 9, 11, 13   21:2, 4,
6, 8, 22   22:2, 4, 6, 16,
18, 20, 22   23:16, 18,
20, 22   24:9, 11, 13, 15,
21   25:1, 9, 12
Chairman   24:20
chairs   3:14
Chairwoman   1:13
Charge   8:20
charges   12:7
checked   2:8
Chicago   1:5, 9, 13, 14,
17
citation   7:4
City   18:22
Clause   5:16
Clean   3:9   8:19   14:2
clear   13:7
clearly   13:3
Coal   19:21
collected   4:19   5:15 
 6:9   8:1
collection   23:7
come   24:19
ComEd   12:4   15:13 
 17:7
ComEd's   4:18   11:19 
 15:10


commences   4:22 
 5:17   6:12
comments   14:4   25:12
COMMERCE   1:2
COMMISSION   1:2 
 2:19   3:1, 7, 10, 19 
 15:20   24:19   25:3
Commissioner   1:14,
15, 16, 17   2:12, 15, 16,
20   3:6, 10, 11, 17   4:7,
8, 9, 10, 11, 12, 13, 14 
 5:4, 5, 6, 7, 8, 9, 10, 11,
20, 21, 22   6:1, 2, 3, 4,
5, 15, 16, 17, 18, 19, 20,
21, 22   7:12, 13, 14, 15,
16, 17, 18, 19   8:8, 9,
10, 11, 12, 13, 14, 15 
 9:4, 5, 6, 7, 8, 9, 10, 11,
18, 19, 20, 21, 22   10:1,
2, 3, 12, 13, 14, 15, 16,
17, 18, 19   11:9, 10, 11,
12, 13, 14, 15, 16   12:9,
10, 12, 13, 15, 16   14:9,
10, 11, 12, 13, 14, 15,
16, 21   15:1, 2, 3, 4, 5,
6, 7   16:1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6,
7, 8, 16, 18, 19, 20, 21,
22   17:1, 2, 14, 15, 16,
17, 18, 19, 20, 21 
 18:11, 12, 13, 14, 15,
16, 17, 18   19:10, 11,
12, 13, 14, 15, 16, 17 
 20:5, 6, 7, 8, 9, 10, 11,
12, 22   21:1, 2, 3, 4, 5,
6, 7, 20, 21, 22   22:1, 2,
3, 4, 5, 14, 15, 16, 17,
18, 19, 20, 21   23:14,
15, 16, 17, 18, 19, 20,
21   24:7, 8, 9, 10, 11,
12, 13, 14   25:1, 10, 11
commissioners   2:9,
10   24:22
Commissioner's   3:13
Communities   23:8
Company's   23:3, 5
comply   11:21   15:12
concern   10:22   18:2,
22
concerned   13:16


concerns   4:18   5:14 
 6:8   7:3, 22   8:18 
 9:14   10:6   11:19 
 15:10   16:11   17:5 
 19:20   20:15   21:10 
 22:9   23:3   24:3
concludes   24:17
confidential   9:15 
 10:7, 10   22:12
confirmations   24:4
considering   11:5 
 18:6   19:6
Consistent   2:3   15:17
consolidated   20:15
consultant   16:13
contracts   24:3
convenience   21:11,
15   23:6
correction   12:7
corrective   19:3
Cost   6:10
costs   8:5   9:1   12:4,
21   13:9, 14   20:2
counterexecution   17:7
countersign   17:11
County   21:13   23:8
couple   12:13
COURT   1:21, 22 
 24:20
create   11:20   15:11
created   3:18
currently   13:6, 18
customers   7:6


< D >
dates   17:8
days   7:10
decades   3:2
defined   13:4
Delivery   15:11   17:9
determining   23:10
development   13:21
differentiate   13:2
Digital   1:22
Director   2:21
directs   7:6, 9   17:11
disagree   12:19
Disaster   2:6
discuss   24:22


discussion   12:11
distinguishing   12:20
distributed   11:1   14:1
distribution   23:6
Docket   15:20   20:15
due   2:5


< E >
E-1   4:17
E-12   10:22
E-13   11:19
E-14   15:10
E-15   16:11
E-16   17:5
E-17   18:2
E-2   5:14
E-22   18:2
E-3   6:8
E-4   7:3
E-5   7:22
E-6   8:18
E-7   9:14
E-8   10:6
E-9   10:22
economic   13:21
edited   4:6   14:20, 21 
 15:9
edits   4:3, 4   12:1, 8,
17   13:17   14:7, 8, 18
effect   15:15
Effective   2:14
Efficiency   6:10   18:4
Electric   4:17   7:4 
 16:12
eligible   12:2
eliminating   13:18
enable   13:10
encourage   13:22
energy   2:17   3:4, 17,
20   6:10   8:19   13:21 
 18:3
Energy's   9:14   10:6
engagement   23:9
environmental   2:17 
 3:5
Equitable   3:9
especially   3:8
ETHAN   1:14
Exception   12:5


 Regular Open Meeting - Public Utilities Agenda ICC Regular Open Meeting on 2/3


Bridges Court Reporting Page: 2







excited   3:7
excuse   15:21
existing   17:7
experience   2:18   3:2
extend   3:6   17:8


< F >
face   2:12
facilities   11:2   12:3, 4 
 13:2, 15
failure   7:5, 8
fair   23:11
familiar   2:12
family   25:5
far   13:17
favor   4:5   5:2, 19 
 6:13   7:11   8:6   9:2,
17   10:10   11:8   14:7,
20   15:21   16:15 
 17:12   18:9   19:9 
 20:3, 21   21:18   22:13 
 23:12   24:5
February   1:4   2:2, 14
FERC   12:7
filing   11:19   15:10
finally   13:15
finding   8:5   9:1   10:9 
 11:3   15:17   16:14 
 18:5   20:2   21:14 
 22:11
first   3:12, 16
five   2:8, 10   4:15 
 5:12   6:6   7:1, 20 
 8:16   9:12   10:4, 20 
 11:17   16:9   17:3, 22 
 18:19   19:18   20:13 
 21:8   22:6, 22   23:22 
 24:15
five-year   2:15
flowers   25:5
formula   3:18   15:14
forth   15:13
forward   3:21
found   13:13
four   14:17   15:8 
 23:8
frequency   13:11
fuel   14:2
fully   2:4


Further   13:12   25:12
future   13:14


< G >
G-1   18:21
G-2   18:21
G-3   19:20
G-4   20:15
G-5   21:10
Gabrielle   1:21
Gas   7:4   18:21   19:2 
 21:12
general   15:15
generation   11:2   14:1
Go   12:15   13:17
Governor   2:6, 14
grant   18:4
grants   9:16   10:8 
 11:2   16:13   17:10 
 21:13   22:11
great   3:11


< H >
Hazardous   5:16
Hearing   11:7   18:9 
 19:8
help   13:22
highly   10:9   22:12
history   13:4
Home   23:8


< I >
ICC   2:16   3:12
identified   23:10
ILLINOIS   1:2, 5, 10 
 11:2   13:20   16:13 
 18:4   19:1   21:13 
 23:3   24:4
implement   3:9
implemented   3:17
implementing   3:19
important   3:20
imposed   7:8
including   3:2   19:4
increase   13:22   14:1
increased   14:2
incredibly   3:8
incremental   12:20 
 13:3, 18


incurred   8:6   9:2 
 13:14   20:3
indicated   11:22
information   10:7, 9 
 22:10, 12
Infrastructure   3:18 
 12:5
initiates   7:6
initiation   4:18   5:14 
 6:8   7:3
in-person   2:4
inside   25:3
install   11:1   18:3
installed   12:4
installing   13:14
intent   13:4
interconnection 
 12:21   13:1, 15
interim   23:9, 12   24:1
interpretation   12:22 
 13:5, 8, 20, 22
Invested   20:17
issuance   21:14
issue   3:15
Item   4:17   5:14   6:8 
 7:3, 22   8:18   10:6 
 11:19   15:10   16:11 
 17:5   19:20   20:15 
 22:9   23:2   24:3
Items   4:17   10:22 
 11:5   18:2, 7, 21   19:6 
 22:8   23:2   24:2
its   7:5, 8, 10   8:1, 19 
 9:15   19:21


< J >
J.B   2:6, 14
January   3:1   4:3, 4 
 25:7
Jessica   25:6
Jobs   3:9
joining   2:19
Judge   24:18
June   4:21   8:2, 20


< K >
KIMBREL   1:14 
 4:11, 12   5:8, 9   6:2, 3,
19, 20   7:16, 17   8:12,
13   9:8, 9, 22   10:1, 16,


17   11:13, 14   12:9, 11 
 14:13, 14   15:4, 5 
 16:5, 6, 21, 22   17:18,
19   18:15, 16   19:14,
15   20:9, 10   21:4, 5 
 22:3, 18, 19   23:18, 19 
 24:11, 12   25:1, 11
Kimbrell   22:2
Kingsley   24:18
know   13:12


< L >
Landon   2:5
language   5:1   13:5,
13, 18, 19
LaSalle   1:9
legislative   13:4, 21
license   16:12, 14
limits   12:3
line   13:20
little   13:16
look   3:21
loss   25:9


< M >
Madam   24:20   25:1
March   3:1
MARIA   1:15
market   13:11   23:11
Materials   5:16
matter   25:15
matters   24:19
MCCABE   1:17   2:13,
15, 16, 20   3:3, 6, 10,
11   4:13, 14   5:10, 11 
 6:4, 5, 21, 22   7:18, 19 
 8:14, 15   9:10, 11 
 10:2, 3, 18, 19   11:15,
16   14:15, 16   15:6, 7 
 16:7, 8   17:1, 2, 20, 21 
 18:17, 18   19:16, 17 
 20:11, 12   21:6, 7 
 22:4, 5, 20, 21   23:20,
21   24:13, 14
meaning   13:1
meant   25:7
measures   18:4
meet   11:3   18:5
MEETING   1:3   2:2,


 Regular Open Meeting - Public Utilities Agenda ICC Regular Open Meeting on 2/3


Bridges Court Reporting Page: 3







4   4:4, 5   25:13
Meetings   2:1, 4
meets   16:14
Meg   3:14
Met   1:8   21:16
metering   7:5, 8, 9
methodology   15:13
MICHAEL   1:16
MidAmerican   17:8
MidAmerican's   4:19 
 6:9
minor   12:6
minute   2:11
Minutes   4:4, 5, 6, 16
Mobile   23:8
Modernization   15:19
modifications   11:22
Monetization   3:18
motion   9:14, 16
move   12:7
moving   3:22   4:2 
 24:2
Mpower   10:6
Mulligan   17:5, 12
Mulligan's   17:10
multiyear   15:14, 16


< N >
national   21:12
Nay   4:7   5:3, 20 
 6:14   7:12   8:7   9:4,
18   10:12   11:9   12:18 
 14:3, 9, 10, 21   15:1,
22   16:16   17:14 
 18:11   19:10   20:5, 22 
 21:20   22:14   23:13 
 24:7
necessity   21:11, 15 
 23:6
net   7:5, 8, 9
new   15:14
newest   2:11
Nicor's   19:20
nonprofit   2:18
nonprofits   3:4
non-substantive   12:6
North   1:9   20:16
note   13:7
notice   1:8


nuclear   3:16
Number   12:6


< O >
O-1   24:3
Oaks   23:7
objection   25:13
objections   11:4   18:6 
 19:6
O'Connor   3:13
offer   7:5, 8, 9
office   1:13, 14, 17
Okay   14:6
OPEN   1:3   2:1, 2, 3 
 4:4, 5
operate   16:12
operational   19:2
opposed   4:7   5:3, 20 
 6:14   7:12   8:7   9:3,
18   10:11   11:9   14:8,
21   15:22   16:16 
 17:13   18:10   19:10 
 20:4, 22   21:19   22:14 
 23:13   24:7
order   2:3   4:21   5:3,
13, 17, 19   6:7, 11, 13 
 7:2, 6, 11, 21   8:3, 4, 7,
17, 21, 22   9:3, 13, 16,
17   10:5, 8, 11, 21 
 11:2, 21, 22   12:1, 19 
 13:6, 12   14:7, 18, 19,
20   15:9, 16, 22   16:10,
13, 16   17:4, 9, 11, 13 
 18:1, 20   19:22   20:1,
4, 14, 19, 21   21:9, 13,
16, 19   22:7, 11, 13 
 23:1, 9, 13   24:1
orders   11:8, 18   18:4,
10   19:3, 9, 19
ordinary   12:20   13:1,
3, 8
outcomes   12:17
outside   25:3


< P >
Paired   11:20
paring   13:10
participation   13:11
passed   25:6


penalties   7:7   18:22 
 19:3
penalty   19:4, 5
Peoples   20:17
Peoria   23:8
period   8:2, 5, 20   9:1 
 20:2, 18
petition   9:15   17:6,
10   21:10
petitioner's   10:8 
 22:10
Phil   3:13
Pittsfield   19:1, 4
pivotable   3:8
plain   12:22   13:8
plan   15:14, 16, 19
plants   3:16
please   4:6   5:3, 19 
 6:14   14:8   15:22 
 17:13   18:10   19:9 
 20:4   21:19   24:6
policies   3:5
policy   2:17   13:21
post   7:9
Power   4:20   5:1   8:1
prayers   25:4
PRESENT   1:12   2:9
previously   2:22 
 13:14
Pricing   15:11
Principal   2:21
prior   3:14
Pritzker   2:15
Pritzker's   2:6
private   2:18
proceeding   2:7   7:6
proceedings   4:22 
 5:18   6:12   7:4, 10
Proclamation   2:6
Procurement   4:20 
 5:2   8:2
Program   2:21   24:4,
5, 16
Project   2:22
projects   13:10
promote   21:14
proper   12:21
proposed   12:2, 8 
 13:17   19:3


proprietary   10:10 
 22:9, 12
protection   10:9 
 22:11
provide   21:12   23:6
prudent   2:4
prudently   8:6   9:2 
 20:3
PUBLIC   1:3   2:18 
 4:2   11:21   15:12, 17 
 21:11, 15   23:5   24:17
purchase   21:17   23:4
pursuant   1:8   2:7 
 5:1


< Q >
quorum   2:9


< R >
rate   15:14, 15
rates   3:19   15:14, 15
really   25:7
reasons   14:3
Rebate   11:20   12:4
rebated   13:15
rebates   13:9
received   25:5
recognize   2:11
reconcile   8:19   19:21
reconciles   13:13
reconciliation   4:19,
22   5:15, 18   6:9, 12 
 8:1, 4, 5, 22   9:1 
 15:11, 19   20:1, 2, 16
reconciliations   20:20
Recovery   6:10
REGULAR   1:3   2:2 
 4:3
regulation   13:11
regulations   3:5
regulatory   2:17, 21 
 3:2
related   12:7
remained   13:16
remarks   12:14
remove   12:2, 3
renewables   14:1
report   9:16   22:10
Reporter   1:22


 Regular Open Meeting - Public Utilities Agenda ICC Regular Open Meeting on 2/3


Bridges Court Reporting Page: 4







REPORTING   1:21
reports   10:8
request   8:18   10:7 
 19:20   22:9
requests   4:1
requirement   12:18
requirements   11:4 
 16:15   18:6   19:2 
 21:16
requiring   13:13
respective   4:20   20:17
response   11:6   14:5 
 18:8   19:7
restriction   12:3
restructuring   3:15
retail   16:12
return   3:12
revenues   4:19   5:15 
 6:9   8:1, 19   19:21 
 20:16
Rider   5:2, 16, 18 
 6:11, 13   8:19   11:20 
 15:11, 17, 18   20:17
Riders   4:20   8:2 
 19:21
Rogers   1:21
Royal   23:7


< S >
safety   19:2
Seasons   23:8
second   12:8, 9, 10
Section   2:3, 7
sectors   2:19
served   2:20, 22
Service   15:11   21:12 
 23:7
set   8:4, 22   20:1, 20
sets   15:12
Sewer   23:2, 11
Shore   20:16
show   7:7
Sims   21:12, 18
sister   25:6
Solar   11:20   12:3 
 24:4
Solar's   17:5
sorry   25:9
sources   14:2


speak   4:1
speaking   2:10
Special   4:5
Staff's   12:5
state's   3:20
statute   12:22   13:8
statutory   21:16
Storage   11:20   13:10
Storm   2:5
Street   1:9
subject   13:9
submissions   24:6, 16
substantive   12:1
suggest   13:5
suggested   12:5
support   25:7
Sure   12:15
Switch   9:14


< T >
T-1   22:9
take   2:10   15:15
Tar   19:21
tariff   5:1   11:22 
 13:19   15:12, 16, 18
tasked   23:10
Tax   20:17
Teague   24:18
Telecommunications 
 22:8
term   2:16   3:16   13:1
Thank   3:11, 22 
 12:16   14:3, 4   25:2, 8,
11, 14
think   13:7
third   3:12
thoughts   25:4, 10
Thursday   1:4
time   2:5   3:3, 8, 12,
20
today   12:19   24:19
trade   3:4
transition   3:20
transitioning   15:13
treatment   9:15   10:7 
 22:9


< U >
U.S   2:20


unfortunately   25:6
use   12:22
useful   3:16
UTILITIES   1:3   4:2 
 15:18   17:11   24:17


< V >
value   23:11
various   19:2
verbal   11:6   14:5 
 18:8   19:7
videoconference   1:8,
15, 16
Village   21:12, 18
violations   19:1
vote   4:15   5:12   6:6 
 7:1, 20   8:16   9:12 
 10:4, 20   11:17   12:19 
 14:3, 6, 17, 19   15:8 
 16:9   17:3, 22   18:19 
 19:18   20:13   21:8 
 22:6, 22   23:22   24:15


< W >
W-1   23:3
want   3:5
wanting   13:10
warm   3:6
wastewater   23:7
Water   23:2, 3, 6, 11
Wayne   21:13
website   7:10
weeks   25:4
welcome   2:11   3:6, 10
well   25:5
Winter   2:5
withdraw   9:15
work   3:21
world   25:7
wrecks   17:9


< Y >
year   5:17   6:11 
 19:22
years   2:17


< Z >
ZALEWSKI   1:13 
 2:1   3:22   4:9, 11, 13,
15   5:6, 8, 10, 12, 22 


 6:2, 4, 6, 17, 19, 21 
 7:1, 14, 16, 18, 20 
 8:10, 12, 14, 16   9:6, 8,
10, 12, 20, 22   10:2, 4,
14, 16, 18, 20   11:7, 11,
13, 15, 17   12:10, 12,
15   14:4, 6, 11, 13, 15,
17   15:2, 4, 6, 8   16:3,
5, 7, 9, 19, 21   17:1, 3,
16, 18, 20, 22   18:9, 13,
15, 17, 19   19:8, 12, 14,
16, 18   20:7, 9, 11, 13 
 21:2, 4, 6, 8, 22   22:2,
4, 6, 16, 18, 20, 22 
 23:16, 18, 20, 22   24:9,
11, 13, 15, 21   25:9, 12


 Regular Open Meeting - Public Utilities Agenda ICC Regular Open Meeting on 2/3


Bridges Court Reporting Page: 5








 WORD LIST 


< $ >
$130,000   (1)
$418,000   (1)


< 0 >
0426   (1)


< 1 >
1   (5)
102-0662   (1)
1022-0662   (1)
107b-5   (1)
11:30   (1)
13   (1)
160   (1)
18   (1)


< 2 >
2   (2)
20-046   (1)
2012   (1)
2017   (1)
2018   (1)
2019   (2)
2020   (5)
2021   (3)
2022   (4)
25   (1)


< 3 >
3   (2)
30   (2)
31   (3)


< 5 >
5   (1)
5000-kilowatt   (1)


< 7 >
7(e   (2)


< A >
a.m   (1)
above-entitled   (1)
acquired   (1)
Act   (7)
Action   (1)


actions   (1)
adjourned   (2)
Adjustment   (3)
administrator's   (2)
advised   (1)
agenda   (3)
agent   (1)
agree   (1)
agreed   (1)
agreement   (1)
agreements   (3)
ahead   (1)
Alfa   (2)
Alpha   (1)
alternative   (1)
Amendment   (1)
amendments   (2)
Ameren   (5)
Ameren's   (6)
American   (1)
ANN   (3)
annual   (5)
appear   (1)
appendix   (4)
applicant   (1)
applicants   (2)
application   (3)
applications   (2)
appointed   (1)
appraisers   (1)
appropriately   (1)
approval   (4)
approved   (25)
approves   (8)
approving   (23)
April   (1)
ARES   (1)
articulates   (1)
asset   (1)
assets   (2)
Assistance   (2)
Assistant   (1)
assisting   (1)
Associates   (1)
associations   (1)
Aye   (136)
ayes   (23)


< B >


batches   (1)
behalf   (1)
believe   (2)
big   (1)
bit   (1)
BOCANEGRA   (50)
BRIDGES   (1)
brings   (1)
broker   (1)
Bushnell   (1)
Business   (2)


< C >
calendar   (3)
call   (1)
calling   (1)
cap   (1)
Capital   (1)
CARRIE   (1)
CARRIGAN   (47)
case   (1)
cause   (1)
CEJA   (1)
certain   (1)
certificate   (3)
certificates   (2)
certifications   (2)
CHAIR   (106)
Chairman   (1)
chairs   (1)
Chairwoman   (1)
Charge   (1)
charges   (1)
checked   (1)
Chicago   (5)
citation   (1)
City   (1)
Clause   (1)
Clean   (3)
clear   (1)
clearly   (1)
Coal   (1)
collected   (4)
collection   (1)
come   (1)
ComEd   (3)
ComEd's   (3)
commences   (3)
comments   (2)


COMMERCE   (1)
COMMISSION   (9)
Commissioner   (205)
commissioners   (3)
Commissioner's   (1)
Communities   (1)
Company's   (2)
comply   (2)
concern   (3)
concerned   (1)
concerns   (18)
concludes   (1)
confidential   (4)
confirmations   (1)
considering   (3)
Consistent   (2)
consolidated   (1)
consultant   (1)
contracts   (1)
convenience   (3)
correction   (1)
corrective   (1)
Cost   (1)
costs   (7)
counterexecution   (1)
countersign   (1)
County   (2)
couple   (1)
COURT   (3)
create   (2)
created   (1)
currently   (2)
customers   (1)


< D >
dates   (1)
days   (1)
decades   (1)
defined   (1)
Delivery   (2)
determining   (1)
development   (1)
differentiate   (1)
Digital   (1)
Director   (1)
directs   (3)
disagree   (1)
Disaster   (1)
discuss   (1)


 Regular Open Meeting - Public Utilities Agenda ICC Regular Open Meeting on 2/3


Bridges Court Reporting Page: 1







discussion   (1)
distinguishing   (1)
distributed   (2)
distribution   (1)
Docket   (2)
due   (1)


< E >
E-1   (1)
E-12   (1)
E-13   (1)
E-14   (1)
E-15   (1)
E-16   (1)
E-17   (1)
E-2   (1)
E-22   (1)
E-3   (1)
E-4   (1)
E-5   (1)
E-6   (1)
E-7   (1)
E-8   (1)
E-9   (1)
economic   (1)
edited   (4)
edits   (10)
effect   (1)
Effective   (1)
Efficiency   (2)
Electric   (3)
eligible   (1)
eliminating   (1)
enable   (1)
encourage   (1)
energy   (8)
Energy's   (2)
engagement   (1)
environmental   (2)
Equitable   (1)
especially   (1)
ETHAN   (1)
Exception   (1)
excited   (1)
excuse   (1)
existing   (1)
experience   (2)
extend   (2)


< F >
face   (1)
facilities   (5)
failure   (2)
fair   (1)
familiar   (1)
family   (1)
far   (1)
favor   (23)
February   (3)
FERC   (1)
filing   (2)
finally   (1)
finding   (10)
first   (2)
five   (23)
five-year   (1)
flowers   (1)
formula   (2)
forth   (1)
forward   (1)
found   (1)
four   (3)
frequency   (1)
fuel   (1)
fully   (1)
Further   (2)
future   (1)


< G >
G-1   (1)
G-2   (1)
G-3   (1)
G-4   (1)
G-5   (1)
Gabrielle   (1)
Gas   (4)
general   (1)
generation   (2)
Go   (2)
Governor   (2)
grant   (1)
grants   (7)
great   (1)


< H >
Hazardous   (1)
Hearing   (3)
help   (1)


highly   (2)
history   (1)
Home   (1)


< I >
ICC   (2)
identified   (1)
ILLINOIS   (11)
implement   (1)
implemented   (1)
implementing   (1)
important   (1)
imposed   (1)
including   (2)
increase   (2)
increased   (1)
incredibly   (1)
incremental   (3)
incurred   (4)
indicated   (1)
information   (4)
Infrastructure   (2)
initiates   (1)
initiation   (4)
in-person   (1)
inside   (1)
install   (2)
installed   (1)
installing   (1)
intent   (1)
interconnection   (3)
interim   (3)
interpretation   (5)
Invested   (1)
issuance   (1)
issue   (1)
Item   (16)
Items   (11)
its   (7)


< J >
J.B   (2)
January   (4)
Jessica   (1)
Jobs   (1)
joining   (1)
Judge   (1)
June   (3)


< K >
KIMBREL   (50)
Kimbrell   (1)
Kingsley   (1)
know   (1)


< L >
Landon   (1)
language   (5)
LaSalle   (1)
legislative   (2)
license   (2)
limits   (1)
line   (1)
little   (1)
look   (1)
loss   (1)


< M >
Madam   (2)
March   (1)
MARIA   (1)
market   (2)
Materials   (1)
matter   (1)
matters   (1)
MCCABE   (55)
meaning   (1)
meant   (1)
measures   (1)
meet   (2)
MEETING   (6)
Meetings   (2)
meets   (1)
Meg   (1)
Met   (2)
metering   (3)
methodology   (1)
MICHAEL   (1)
MidAmerican   (1)
MidAmerican's   (2)
minor   (1)
minute   (1)
Minutes   (4)
Mobile   (1)
Modernization   (1)
modifications   (1)
Monetization   (1)
motion   (2)


 Regular Open Meeting - Public Utilities Agenda ICC Regular Open Meeting on 2/3


Bridges Court Reporting Page: 2







move   (1)
moving   (3)
Mpower   (1)
Mulligan   (2)
Mulligan's   (1)
multiyear   (2)


< N >
national   (1)
Nay   (27)
necessity   (3)
net   (3)
new   (1)
newest   (1)
Nicor's   (1)
nonprofit   (1)
nonprofits   (1)
non-substantive   (1)
North   (2)
note   (1)
notice   (1)
nuclear   (1)
Number   (1)


< O >
O-1   (1)
Oaks   (1)
objection   (1)
objections   (3)
O'Connor   (1)
offer   (3)
office   (3)
Okay   (1)
OPEN   (6)
operate   (1)
operational   (1)
opposed   (23)
order   (67)
orders   (7)
ordinary   (4)
outcomes   (1)
outside   (1)


< P >
Paired   (1)
paring   (1)
participation   (1)
passed   (1)
penalties   (3)


penalty   (2)
Peoples   (1)
Peoria   (1)
period   (6)
petition   (4)
petitioner's   (2)
Phil   (1)
Pittsfield   (2)
pivotable   (1)
plain   (2)
plan   (3)
plants   (1)
please   (12)
policies   (1)
policy   (2)
post   (1)
Power   (3)
prayers   (1)
PRESENT   (2)
previously   (2)
Pricing   (1)
Principal   (1)
prior   (1)
Pritzker   (1)
Pritzker's   (1)
private   (1)
proceeding   (2)
proceedings   (5)
Proclamation   (1)
Procurement   (3)
Program   (4)
Project   (1)
projects   (1)
promote   (1)
proper   (1)
proposed   (4)
proprietary   (3)
protection   (2)
provide   (2)
prudent   (1)
prudently   (3)
PUBLIC   (10)
purchase   (2)
pursuant   (3)


< Q >
quorum   (1)


< R >


rate   (2)
rates   (3)
really   (1)
reasons   (1)
Rebate   (2)
rebated   (1)
rebates   (1)
received   (1)
recognize   (1)
reconcile   (2)
reconciles   (1)
reconciliation   (16)
reconciliations   (1)
Recovery   (1)
REGULAR   (3)
regulation   (1)
regulations   (1)
regulatory   (3)
related   (1)
remained   (1)
remarks   (1)
remove   (2)
renewables   (1)
report   (2)
Reporter   (1)
REPORTING   (1)
reports   (1)
request   (4)
requests   (1)
requirement   (1)
requirements   (5)
requiring   (1)
respective   (2)
response   (4)
restriction   (1)
restructuring   (1)
retail   (1)
return   (1)
revenues   (7)
Rider   (11)
Riders   (3)
Rogers   (1)
Royal   (1)


< S >
safety   (1)
Seasons   (1)
second   (3)
Section   (2)


sectors   (1)
served   (2)
Service   (3)
set   (4)
sets   (1)
Sewer   (2)
Shore   (1)
show   (1)
Sims   (2)
sister   (1)
Solar   (3)
Solar's   (1)
sorry   (1)
sources   (1)
speak   (1)
speaking   (1)
Special   (1)
Staff's   (1)
state's   (1)
statute   (2)
statutory   (1)
Storage   (2)
Storm   (1)
Street   (1)
subject   (1)
submissions   (2)
substantive   (1)
suggest   (1)
suggested   (1)
support   (1)
Sure   (1)
Switch   (1)


< T >
T-1   (1)
take   (2)
Tar   (1)
tariff   (6)
tasked   (1)
Tax   (1)
Teague   (1)
Telecommunications 
 (1)
term   (3)
Thank   (9)
think   (1)
third   (1)
thoughts   (2)
Thursday   (1)
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time   (6)
today   (2)
trade   (1)
transition   (1)
transitioning   (1)
treatment   (3)


< U >
U.S   (1)
unfortunately   (1)
use   (1)
useful   (1)
UTILITIES   (5)


< V >
value   (1)
various   (1)
verbal   (4)
videoconference   (3)
Village   (2)
violations   (1)
vote   (27)


< W >
W-1   (1)
want   (1)
wanting   (1)
warm   (1)
wastewater   (1)
Water   (4)
Wayne   (1)
website   (1)
weeks   (1)
welcome   (3)
well   (1)
Winter   (1)
withdraw   (1)
work   (1)
world   (1)
wrecks   (1)


< Y >
year   (3)
years   (1)


< Z >
ZALEWSKI   (106)
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